Guide to the Newspapers and Prints Collection

Table of Contents

Summary2-3
Scope and Content3
Arrangement Note3-4
Processing Note4
Subject and Name Headings5-6
Container List6-59

Summary of Collection

This collection includes a combination of historic magazines, newspapers, photographs, prints and posters. While some of these items document the history of Montclair, others relate to the broader spectrum of American history. Items such as magazines and newspapers present an opportunity to understand daily life at different points throughout history. They provide a unique perspective of what was important at the time. The prints and photographs in this collection depict a wide variety of subjects, ranging from landmarks in Montclair to historic military attire. The posters give us an idea of the events that have taken place in Montclair and the surrounding area. The collection also contains several historic documents. Several of these are land plots that were drawn by Zenas Crane; others are deeds that date to the mid-eighteenth century.

Creator(s):

Creators include (but are not limited to) *American Homes and Gardens*, *Time Magazine*, *Herald of Montclair*, *Montclair Times*, *Newark Evening News*, *Harper's Weekly*, *The Sun*, *New York Herald Tribune*, H.A. Ogden, Wood & Fielding, Company of Military Historians, *Industrial Woodworking*, Helen Peck Young, Parsons & Atwater, the Wellmont Theater, and the *New York Times*.

Dates:

Cabinet

Newspapers: 1799-1984 (bulk is early to mid-20th century)

Magazines: 1907-1999 (bulk is early to mid-20th century)

Prints: mostly 20th century reproductions or originals

Fragile/historic documents: 1752-1860

Boxes

Newspapers: 1801-2001 (bulk is early to mid-20th century)

Magazines: 1850-1996 (bulk is mid to late 20th century)

Letters: 1872-1992 (bulk is early to mid-20th century)

Newsletters/Pamphlets: 1973-1989

Location:

Clark House, 3rd Floor (upstairs Library)

Quantity:

One flat-file cabinet (wood); five acid-free boxes on top of flat-file cabinet

Scope and Content

This collection contains a variety of materials. The magazines were published between 1850 and 1999. Some are Montclair and/or Essex County publications, while others are broader publications that feature an article on something relevant to Montclair. Others do not seem to hold any relevance or significance to Montclair and its history. Many of the newspapers in this collection are Montclair publications. However, there is also a significant amount of other historic newspapers from other parts of New Jersey and New York. The newspapers date from 1799 to 2001. The prints make up the most varied portion of this collection. They are primarily (but not entirely) reproductions, with a wide spectrum of subjects. These include illustrations of historic military dress, prints from Industrial Woodworking, photographs, paintings, and drawings of landmarks and buildings, advertisements, and posters. Most of the letters are addressed to or from historical societies, public libraries, shareholders, or boards and range from 1872 to 1992. Most of the newsletters and pamphlets are from various New Jersey historical societies between 1973 and 1989. The magazines, newspapers, and prints vary in their physical condition. Most of the older magazines and newspapers are somewhat brittle due to their age and the quality of the paper on which they are printed. The prints are primarily in good condition, due to the fact that most of them are reproductions. The letters and newsletters/pamphlets also vary in condition, with the worst conditions from pre-twentieth century, most likely due to poor storage conditions prior to the MHC.

Arrangement Note

The items in this collection are arranged by type of document – magazines, newspapers, prints, photographs, posters, drawings, and fragile documents. The newspapers make up a large portion of the collection. All magazines are stored in Drawer 1. Drawer 2 and

Drawer 3 contain *Montclair Times* issues, with earlier editions in Drawer 2 and later editions in Drawer 3. Drawer 4 contains all other Montclair publications. All New Jersey newspapers that are not focused on Montclair are housed in Drawer 5. New York City publications are stored in Drawer 6. All other newspapers, including national newspapers and newspapers centered on other locations such as Philadelphia and Albany, are stored in Drawer 7. The prints also make up a significant portion of the collection. Prints, posters, photographs, and drawings with a known direct link to Montclair are stored in Drawer 8. Prints that show military uniforms or military scenes are stored in Drawer 9. Drawer 10 contains all other miscellaneous prints, posters, drawings, and photographs.

Items in the boxes are arranged by subject matter. Newspapers and newspaper clippings take up a majority of the contents of all the boxes. In Box 1, subjects focus on clippings about Montclair and the surrounding communities with themes such as "houses,"

"public buildings," and "streets, schools, etc." Box 2 continues with several folders of miscellaneous clippings on Montclair as well as a copy of the New York Magazine from 1996. Box 3 solely holds copies of the Courier from 1801-1802. Themes such as articles from New Jersey historical societies, articles about the Montclair Historical Society, and articles from the *Community Herald* and *Montclair Times* are found in Box 4. Two books are in Box 5: a scrapbook of articles about Montclair from the mid to late 19th century, and a bound book of Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper from 1856. Items listed in each box are highly detailed (with article subject/title, publication, and date all listed for each piece) in order to assist in searches.

Processing Note

It is likely that there are additional Montclair newspapers located elsewhere within the Montclair History Center collections. As these are identified, they will be relocated to this collection as space permits. In the event that they cannot be housed within this collection, their locations will be indicated in this guide.

Subject and Name Headings

All of the authorized subject and name headings for the cabinet were taken from the **Library of Congress Authority Files**. The unauthorized headings are additional keywords that may be useful when accessing this collection, but could not be found in the Library of Congress Authority Files.

It is uncertain if subject and name headings for the boxes are from the Library of Congress Authority Files as the names recorded here come from what was already written on the boxes and folders. Due to this uncertainty, none of the box subject headings are listed below.

Note: This list of headings is not meant to be comprehensive and does not include all of the names and subjects included in the collection. It is intended to highlight some of the key subjects, figures and creators in order to facilitate access.

Subject Headings:

Deeds

Illustrations--Reproductions.

Indentures

Local history--Archival resources.

Magazines

Montclair (N.J.)

Montclair (N.J.)--History.

Montclair (N.J.)--Maps.

New Jersey--Newspapers.

Newspapers--History.

Newspapers--History--19th century.

Newspapers History 20th century.

Newspapers--Local editions

Periodicals--1880-1910.

Periodicals--1910-1920.

Periodicals--1920-1930.

¹ Library of Congress Authority Files. <u>www.loc.gov/authorities</u>.

Periodicals--1930-1940.

Periodicals--1960-1970.

Photographs--Archives.

Photographs--History--20th century.

Property maps

Name Headings:

Company of Military Historians

Harper's weekly.

Montclair times. [from old catalog]

Newark evening news

New York herald tribune

Ogden, H. A. (Henry Alexander), 1856-1936

Parsons & Atwater

The Sun, New York.

Time

Unauthorized Headings:

American Homes and Gardens

Crane, Jeremiah

Crane, Phineas

Herald of Montclair

Industrial Woodworking

Speer, Abraham

Wellmont Theater

Wood & Fielding

Container List

Drawer	Contents
Number	
1	Magazines
	• Shoppell's Owners and Builders Magazine, May 1907
	• The Oranges: Montclair and Glenridge Edition, Nov. 13, 1936
	• Suburban Life: Montclair, March 1967 - 6 copies
	 American Homes and Gardens, March 1913

- Montclair: A Community Study, May 1939
- News and Notes, August 1907 (folder)
- Antiques, July 1947
- New Jersey Life, September 1931
- The American Home, April 1939
- Monthly Magazine of the Oranges and Montclair, December 1940
- American History Illustrated, May 1973
- Time Magazine Special 1776 issue
- The Trolley: Triumph of Transportation by William M. Moedinger
- Hahne's Christmas catalog, 1984 4 copies
- Antiques, July 1992
- Montclair Magazine, March/April 1990 3 copies
- 1999 Travel Guide: New Jersey
- The Cook's Magazine, Jan./Feb. 1983
- Country Journal, October 1986
- Scientific American- Architects and Builders Edition, July 1886, 2 pages featuring a Montclair home
- Jersey Life, The Oranges Magazine, May 6 1938
- The Village Blacksmith, 1957
- Some Vanishing Phases of Rural Life in New Jersey, 1941
- The Cultural Geography of Eighteenth Century New Jersey, 1975
- Architecture Magazine, August 1923, includes an article about 83
 Watchung Avenue, Montclair
- House Beautiful, September 1986
- Antiques, December 1973
- Woman's Day, December 1949
- Newark Sunday News New Jersey Tercentennial, May 24, 1964
- The Montclair Epoch, February-May 1890
- Dawn Dusk: A Guide to Unique Living and Shopping, Winter 1976-77
- Suburban Society, May 1916
- Suburban Life of Essex County, August 1919

2 Newspapers

- The Montclair Times, December 16, 1899
- The Montclair Times: March 1, 1913
- The Montclair Times, July 5, 1913, (reproduction on cardboard)
- The Montclair Times, May 22, 1920
- The Montclair Times, September 15, 1936
- The Montclair Times, January 19, 1937
- The Montclair Times, February 26, 1937
- The Montclair Times, June 22, 1937
- "Those Were The Days: Pictures of Old Montclair" (folder containing images of 1890s Montclair from Montclair Times article, January 21, 1938)

- The Montclair Times, January 16, 1958 • The Montclair Times, August 26, 1965 • The Montclair Times, December 1, 1966 • The Montclair Times, December 8, 1966 • The Montclair Times, May 2, 1968 • The Montclair Times: Montclair Centennial, June 13, 1968 - 4 • The Montclair Times, September 6, 1969, Man on the Moon edition (5 copies)
 - The Montclair Times, September 11, 1969
 - The Montclair Times, July 1, 1976 (2 copies)
 - Various papers and clippings about the Morris Canal

3 **Newspapers**

- The Montclair Times, February 17, 1977
- The Montclair Times: 100th Anniversary Supplement, June 2, 1977 (5 copies)
- The Montclair Times, December 21, 1978
- The Montclair Times, May 17, 1984
- The Montclair Times, February 6, 1992
- The Montclair Times, February 13, 1992
- The Montclair Times: Montclair's 125th Anniversary, 1993 (5 copies)
- The Montclair Times, October 31, 2002 (2 copies)
- The Montclair Times: Montclair's 135th Anniversary, October 9, 2003 (3 copies)
- The Montclair Times, November 3, 2005
- The Montclair Times, July 13, 2006

4	Newspapers
	• The Herald of Montclair, June 30, 1892
	• Clipping – "Sunday Morning's Fire," January 26, 1902 [?] (folder)
	• The Herald of Montclair – Letter, 1903
	• The Herald of Montclair, April 10, 1920
	The Herald of Montclair – Contest Pamphlet, 1920 (2 copies)
	• The Herald of Montclair, November 18, 1921
	• The Herald of Montclair, July 16, 1921
	• The Herald of Montclair, February 24, 1922
	• The Herald of Montclair, April 20, 1923
	• The Herald of Montclair, April 27, 1923
	• The Herald of Montclair, May 4, 1923
	• The Herald of Montclair, June 22, 1923
	• The Herald of Montclair, July 20, 1923
	• The Herald of Montclair, August 24, 1923
	• The Herald of Montclair, February 16, 2006
	• The Mountaineer (Montclair High School), October 23, 1930
	Collection of volumes of The Mountaineer (Montclair High School),
	1937-1972
	• The Paper Candidate (Montclair High School), 1972
	• The Montclair Press, April 19, 1890
5	Newspapers
	New Jersey Journal, December 24, 1799
	• The Orange Chronicle, July 18, 1874
	• Industrial Recorder, January 1903 ("Montclair: The Queen Suburb of the Metropolis" issue)
	Newark Evening News, June 25, 1904 (clipping)
	American Suburbs Illustrated, July 1907
	• Newark Sunday Call, April 16, 1922
	• Newark Sunday News, July 13, 1969, <i>Man on the Moon</i> edition
	• Newark Sunday News, July 20, 1969, <i>Man on the Moon</i> edition Part II
	• The Star-Ledger, July 21, 1969
	• North Jersey, November 4, 1990 - 3 copies
	Clipping – "Time's Flight No Novelty at Williams Homestead. House
	at West Orange Has Stood by Nearly 200 Years" (folder)
	• Clipping – "'Old Shacks' Make Unusual West Essex Home" July 20,
	1933 (folder)
6	Newspapers
	• The Sun, September 3, 1833 (folder, fragile)
	• The Morning Herald, May 6, 1835
	New York Tribune, January 24, 1862

	New York Tribune, December 16, 1863
	New York Tribune, January 9, 1864
	New York Tribune, February 12, 1864
	• New York Tribune, February 19, 1864
	• New York Tribune, March 3, 1864
	New York Tribune, March 5, 1864
	• New York Tribune, May 11, 1864
	• New York Tribune, June 28, 1864
	• New York Tribune, June 29, 1864
	• New York Tribune, November 8, 1864
	• New York Tribune, June 15, 1867
	 The Daily Graphic, September 12, 1878 (reproduction)
	• New York Evening Journal, July 17, 1909
	• New York Herald Tribune, December 8, 1941
	• The Sun, June 6, 1944
	• The Sun, May 7, 1945
	• New York Herald Tribune, May 8, 1945
	• New York Herald Tribune, July 13, 1945
	• New York Age Defender News, October 13, 1954
	 New York Times (Resorts and Travel section), August 27, 1967
	• New York Times, July 21, 1969
7	Newspapers
	Ulster County Gazette, January 4, 1800 (2 separate copies)
	• The Courier, July 1, 1801 - original (VERY FRAGILE) and photocopy
	• Albany Argus, 1820
	Public Ledger, March 25, 1836 (2 copies) Harman's Washley March 2, 1961 (folder)
	Harper's Weekly, March 2, 1861 (folder) Harper's Weekly (Penroductions), March 16, 1961 and March 9
	 Harper's Weekly (Reproductions), March 16, 1861 and March 8, 1862 (folder)
	•Harper's Weekly, December 21, 1861 (folder)
	Harper's Weekly, May 14, 1864 (folder) No. 114 - 124 (folder)
8	New-Haven Gazette, August 19, 1784 (folder)Misc. Posters, Photographs, and Prints
O	• FOLDER: Advertisements for the Wellmont Theater
	• FOLDER: Advertisement for Montclair Theatre Stage Plays, 1950
	• Page with advertisements - one side "the Salmon Steam Heater
	Manufacturing Company"; other side "A.G. Spencer Elm Tree Market" and "the Real Estate and Insurance Agency of Clarence B.
	Tubbs"
	• "Meet President Lincoln" event poster
	• "An afternoon with Tony Sarg" event poster, the Children's Matinee

of Unity Institute

- Election poster, date unknown (FRAGILE)
- Photographs (2) First Congregational Church, 1909 and undated
- Photograph New Christian Union Congregational Church
- Painting of Montclair (?), 1912
- Watercolor paintings (4) Montclair Art Museum, Montclair Railroad Station, Edgemont Park
- Montclair Railroad Station prior to the new station, depicted 1913
- Lackawanna Plaza 60th birthday party poster
- Photograph Montclair Hotel
- Photograph 108 Orange Rd., c. 1863
- Drawing Speer House, by Alice Page
- Photograph of Morris Building (FRAGILE)
- Drawing Upper Montclair Fire House?
- Photographs of furniture undated
- -FOLDER: Misc. Crane House Prints & Drawings
- Set of black ink prints of the Israel Crane House and Nathaniel Crane House
- Pencil drawing of the Israel Crane House by Ming-Tzuang Shiang
- Watercolor print of the Israel Crane House by Davis Gray
- Pamphlet "Town Affairs The Committee's Choice" (Commission election political pamphlet), May 1932
- Pamphlet-"Town Affairs," April 1936
- Print of Church St. scene by Don Trawin
- "Montclair, Glen Ridge, Verona: A Story in Pictures," Montclair Times Company, 1939 (5 copies)
- "Montclair in Pictures," Montclair Times, 1922 (5 copies)
- Print of country store in Tarrytown, NY

9 Misc. Prints

- U.S. Frigate "Constitution" MIT, 1927
- "A Ship of War of the First Rate with Rigging etc at Anchor"
- "Uniforms of the United States Army, Group 1 1774-1783" (page of text)
- "Grenadier Regiment de Bourbonnais" print
- H.A. Ogden, "1779-1783 Commander in Chief, Aide De Camp, Line Officers Etc" print
- H.A. Ogden, "1779-1783 Infantry Continental Army" print
- H.A. Ogden, "1774-1775 Independent Company Organizations" print
- H.A. Ogden, "1776-1779 Miscellaneous Organizations, Continental Army" print
- Print of "Washington at Trenton" by John Trumbull, 1792, copyright

- 1932 by Wood & Fielding
- Print of "Washington in the Uniform of a Colonel of the Virginia Militia" by Charles Wilson Peale, 1772, copyright 1932 by Wood & Fielding
- "Captain De La Porte's French Company, Virginia State Forces, 1777-1778" & "Colonel Charles Dabney's Virginia State Legion, 1782-1783", Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "Brunswick Infantry Regiment Von Rhetz, 1776-1777" & "Colonel John Hazlet's Delaware Regiment, 1776 (Delaware Blues)" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "The Minute Battalion of Culpepper County, Virginia, 1775-1776" & "Col. Joseph Crockett's Western Battalion, 1780, Virginia State Forces" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "2nd Virginia Regiment of the Continental Line, 1779-1781" &"Puerto Rico Trained Militias, 1789" Military Uniforms in America - copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "U.S. Revenue Cutter Service, 1834-1836" & "California Battalion of Mounted Riflemen, 1846" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "The Virginia State Garrison Regiment, 1777-1780" & "Light Company, 4th (King's Own) Regiment, 1774-1776" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "Santo Domingo Volunteer Infantry, 1785" & "Cuban Volunteer Battalions, 1892-1898" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "Louisbourg Garrison, 1745" & "Egyptian Battalion in Mexico, 1863-1867" Military Uniforms in America - copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "Spanish Texas Hussars, circa 1803" & "Company Aid Men, E.T.O., 1945" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "Illinois Militia, Black Hawk War, 1832" & "12th and 100th Indiana Volunteer Infantry, 1863-1864" Military Uniforms in America copyright 1965 by the Company of Military Historians (prints)
- "Seeking for the Wounded, by Torch-Light, After the Battle," print from Harper's Weekly, March 8, 1862
- Misc. revolutionary war artwork
- "Notice of Enrollment for June 5, 1917" poster
- Prints of revolutionary war paintings

	Sheet music by Joseph Lamb (2016.076.103)
10	Misc. Photographs and Prints
	 Photograph – Foundling hospital, St. Vincent's Hospital/Nursing Home
	Photograph (4) – unidentified building
	Watercolor painting print (2) – unidentified church
	 Prints (2 in same casing) – American Homestead Winter and Coach Making
	• In black portfolio –
	 Print - View of Washington Market from S.E. corner of Fulton and Washington St., 1859
	Print - General Washington's carriage (FRAGILE)
	Print – American Homestead Summer
	Print – American Homestead Spring
	• Print – American Homestead Autumn (2 copies, different sizes)
	Print – American Homestead Winter White Management of the Control of th
	• Print – "The First Voyage," H. Appleton & Co, NY
	• "The Four Seasons of Life: Middle Age." drawn by Parsons & Atwater
	• "The Four Seasons of Life: Childhood." drawn by Parsons & Atwater
	 "The Four Seasons of Life: Youth." drawn by Parsons & Atwater "The Four Seasons of Life: Old Age." drawn by Parsons & Atwater
	 Greeting card – image is 1886 engraving from Harper's Weekly – depicts slide owned by Orange Toboggan Club – ran to present day Valley Road (New Jersey Historical Society) Print – Eagle Rock, Orange, approximately 1874 (folder)
	"Eighteenth Century Cabinet Shop," reproduced by <i>Industrial</i>
	Woodworking from an original copper engraving, Diderot's Industrial Encyclopedia, 1751
	• "Division of Labor in 18th Century Case Factory," reproduced by Industrial Woodworking from an original copper engraving, Diderot's Industrial Encyclopedia, 1751
	• "De Timmerman (The Carpenter)," reproduced by <i>Industrial Woodworking</i> from an original copper engraving, <i>Diderot's Industrial Encyclopedia</i> , 1751
	• "Chair Production in Joiner's, Shop, c. 1750," reproduced by Industrial Woodworking from an original copper engraving, Diderot's Industrial Encyclopedia, 1751 (3 originals, one copy)
	 "Woodturner's Shop in Dawn of Industrial Revolution," reproduced by <i>Industrial Woodworking</i> from an original copper engraving, <i>Diderot's Industrial Encyclopedia</i>, 1751 (2 originals, one copy) "Toute Une Affaire" print
	Photograph – Erie-Lackawanna, Hoboken, NJ Terminal c. 1968

- Poster "What'll it be? This or that? It's my town, it's up to me!" 8 copies (originals)
- Drawing Old Sturbridge Village, Sturbridge, MA (Pencil)
- Foldable booklet: *Old Fashioned Type Specimens*, The New York Public Library
- American Pioneer Costumes and Customs by Norman H. Kamps, 1949
- Photograph Portrait of Thomas Wilcox Stephens
- Print, Cloth School house scene
- New Jersey's Official of the United States Constitution, December 19, 1787; collotype reproduction December 19, 1959
- Black and white photographs
- -street view, marked "For Dr. Albert Benedict, a sample, village street looking north from near the church, Henry"
- -seven people posing at beach, marked "Ocean Grove, 1914, Barbara, Jim Campbell, Harry Delamontania, Stan[...] Finch, Jack"

Box	Folder	Folder Title	Folder Contents (subfolders)
Number	Number	۸ - بدنا ما	"Decidente" he Me El
1	1	Articles, clippings, etc. from the Montclair Public Library	 "Desiderata" by Max Ehrmann "I Have a Dream," Martin Luther King Jr.; "Daisy Gatson Bates" segment of "I Have a Dream" (3 copies) "Professional Collection" "Copyright 1943, R.R. Bowker Co." "The Library's Financial Records: A Manual for Small and Medium-Sized Public Libraries," photocopy of front page "Adult School Student Painters Exhibit at Montclair Library," Montclair Times, Feb. 22, 1990 "Notice: Antiques Market at Walnut St. Railroad Station is closing," 1993 "Montclair Public Library: Our fair City" "About the Public Library in Montclair: Through the Years," 1955 "Jehovah's Witnesses to Convert Building in Two Days," Montclair Times, Aug. 12, 1982 "Building Here is Refurbished," Montclair Times, Aug. 26, 1982 "A Night with Isaac B. Singer and His Demons," New York Times, June 15, 1982 "Quality, Value, Service," Montclair Times, Sept. 2, 1982 letter, Clairidge Commons Mall to Lucy Fitzgerald, the donation of historical photographs, Nov. 24, 1982 letter, Montclair Public Library to Harry Lein, for copies of "Quarter Notes" "More Information About the Montclair Public Library" (2 copies) Montclair Magazine, premier issue, 1990 letter, Montclair Public Library to cardholder, Sept. 15, 1953 "The Montclair Library's Story," booklet
1	2	Clippings and photos of houses	 "The Project that Never Ended," Montclair Times, 1945 copy of book page, "Mountain Society Clock" "Old Crane Homestead, 1898," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Montclair residence," unknown publication, Sept. 18, 1969 (2 copies)
			 "Early Montclair Landmark," Montclair Times, June 7, 1945 "Here Lived Jonathan Hartley, Sculptor," Montclair Times, Dec. 20, 1945 (2 copies) "Former Park Street Showplace," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1945 "Scene of Early Settlement in Old Cranetown,"

Montclair Times, Dec. 4, 1947 (2 copies) • "Horse and Buggy' Scene of 1900," Montclair Times, Dec. 9, 1948 (2 copies) • "Old Wilde House from Water-Color by Kathleen Voute," Montclair Times, March 6, 1947 (2 copies) • "Mathias Crane house," unknown publication, Aug 1968 (2 copies) • "Zenas S. Crane house, 1880," unknown publication and date (2 copies) • "Albert S. Wallace house, 1883-1890," unknown publication, June 10, 1971 (2 copies) • "Recalls Montclair of Century and A Half Ago," unknown publication and date (2 copies) • "Jonathan Hartley house," unknown publication, Aug 1960 • "Old Time Library Photo of Croker Home," Montclair Times, Oct. 2, 1947 (2 copies) • "Home Where George Inness Lives in Montclair," unknown publication, June 6, 1946 (2 copies) • "Deacon Joseph Crane homestead," unknown publication, Aug. 1968 (2 copies) • "Washington Slept Here in Autumn of 1780," Montclair Times, Feb. 22, 1945 (2 copies) • "North Mountain Avenue Scene 1885," unknown publication and date • "Pre-Revolutionary Home in Montclair," unknown publication and date • "In a Former Era- photos from Edward Madison, 1901," unknown publication, Sept. 6, 1979 (2 copies) • "South Side Residential Property Sold," unknown publication, Nov. 20, 1945 • "When the Horse and Carriage Held Sway," Montclair Times. Iuly 3, 1946 • "Where Lucy Stone Lived," unknown publication, Nov. 20, 1945 • "Never Mind the Bicycle Riders," Montclair Times, Dec. 12, 1946 • "Crane House, Bloomfield Ave," Montclair Times, Dec. 29, 1971 (2 copies) • "Beatty Farm in 1880," unknown publication and date (2 copies) • "When Hitching Posts Were in Style," unknown publication and date (2 copies) • "Former Park Street Showplace," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1945 • "Jonathan Hartley house," unknown publication and

June 20, 1946

• "Home of Family Welfare Society, Montclair Times,

	 "Early Montclair Landmark," Montclair Times, June 7, 1945 "North Mountain Avenue Scene 1885," unknown publication and date "Pre-Revolutionary Home in Montclair, 108 Orange Ave," unknown publication and date "George DaCunha family," Montclair Times, April 5, 1962 "A House at Ridgefield, NJ," Architectural Review, Vol. VI, 1904
Clippings and photos of public buildings	 "Miss Bryant and Her Students at the Library," unknown publication, March 14, 1946 (2 copies) "Home of Family Welfare Society," Montclair Times, June 20, 1946 "Hampton House," unknown publication and date "Old Montclair Presbyterian Church," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Hinck Building," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Public Safety Department of Montclair," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Montclair Public Library," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Walnut St. Station," unknown publication, May 25, 1972 (2 copies) "Montclair Savings Bank, 1928-1929," unknown publication, March 22, 1973 (2 copies) "Many a New Yorker Vacationed Here Fifty Years Ago," Montclair Times, Aug. 29, 1946 (2 copies) "Mid-Montclair Business District Seen from the Air," Montclair Times, Sept. 5, 1946 "Bloomfield Ave and Church St.," unknown publication, Dec. 7, 1972 (2 copies) "Former Montclair Business Scene," Montclair Times, June 27, 1946 "Town's First Police Station," unknown publication, June 27, 1946 "Will These Days Ever Come Again?" Montclair Times, Nov. 14, 1946 "Now a Dwelling," unknown publication and date "Christian Union Church," unknown publication and date "Old-Time Florist Shop," unknown publication, Dec. 13, 1945 "First Montclair Children's Home," unknown publication and date "Once Town's Social Center," unknown publication and date

			• "Montclair's First Baseball Diamond," unknown
			publication, May 2, 1946
			"Erie Railroad Station, 1888," unknown publication
			and date
			• "Working on the Railroad," Montclair Times, Nov. 14,
			1946
			• "Montclair YMCA," unknown publication and date (2
			copies)
			• "Washington Hose Company No. 3, c.1893," unknown
			publication, Oct. 4, 1973 (2 copies)
			• "Bloomfield Ave, c. 1930s," unknown publication, July 27, 1972 (2 copies)
			• "Montclair Golf Club, 1899," unknown publication,
			Nov. 18, 1971 (2 copies)
			• "Ashland Hall," unknown publication, Sept. 8, 1966 (2
			copies)
			"Montclair Police Department, 1900" unknown
			publication, March 8, 1973 (2 copies)
			"Montclair Express Company, 1917" unknown
			publication, Feb. 1, 1973 (2 copies)
			• "First Congregational Church," unknown publication,
			May 31, 1973 (2 copies)
			• "Montclair Times," unknown publication, Oct. 25, 1973
			(2 copies)
			• "South Fullerton Ave and Church St., 1900," unknown
			publication, May 16, 1964
			"Bloomfield and North Fullerton Aves," unknown
			publication and date
			• "The Project that Never Ended," Montclair Times, 1945
			• "Remember This Scene?" Montclair Times, June 27,
1	4	Climain and	1946 (2 copies)
1	4	Clippings and photos of	• "A Sylvan Scene Little Changed by Time," Montclair
		streets, schools,	Times, Nov. 14, 1946 (2 copies) • "Scene in Bloomfield Avenue in 1912," Montclair
		etc.	Times, Dec. 20, 1945 (2 copies)
			"Why Elm Street Received Its Name," Montclair Times,
			Nov. 21, 1946 (2 copies)
			• "Mid-Montclair Business District Seen From the Air,"
			Montclair Times, unknown date
			"No Western Frontier Town This," unknown
			publication, Dec. 12, 1946
			• "Back in the Horse and Buggy Era," unknown
			publication, Dec. 6, 1945
			• "Bringing Home the Cows," unknown publication, Jan
			3, 1947
			"Montclair State Teachers College," unknown
			publication, July 11, 1974 (2 copies)
			• "Administration Building of the Board of Education,"

			 unknown publication, Feb. 7, 1974 (2 copies) "Site of George Inness School," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Grade 4 at Watchung School, 1910," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Montclair Military Academy," unknown publication, June 27, 1946 (2 copies) "Former Upper Montclair School," Montclair Times, Nov. 26, 1946 "Ashland Hall Boarding School," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1945 "There Was a Hot Time in the Old Town That Night," Montclair Times, July 3, 1946 (2 copies) "Company K Leaving for the Mexican Border," Montclair Times, Dec. 12, 1946 (2 copies) "Town Planning Exhibit," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Opposing Tickets in 1872," unknown publication, Jan. 31, 1946 (2 copies) "50th Anniversary 1931-1981, Suburban Electrification" "The Mansion House," unknown publication, Feb. 3, 1972 (4 copies) "Thomas Russell home, 1900," unknown publication, Feb. 25, 1971 (2 copies) "Camera Looks Down on Montclair Terminus of Lackawanna," Montclair Times, Sept. 20, 1938 "How Park Street Looked in Winter of 1902,"
1	5	Articles and notes on Montclair history	 Montclair Times, Dec. 25, 1944 "Back to the Suburbs: Why Young Couples are Heading for the Shady Hills," Ellen Hopkins, Sept. 1, 1986 "Pictures in the December Books" (2 copies) "Notes taken at the Montclair Woman's Club, Dec. 13, 1935" transcript of Dorothy Dill talk given to Adult Studies Group of Central Presbyterian Church, April 7, 1987 "Montclair Women: uncompleted notes made between 1944 & 1950 by Miss Gladys Segar; of the Montclair Library's reference staff"
1	6	Montclair and New Jersey history	"Historic Spots in New Jersey" booklet, Dept. of Conservation and Development, 1938 "Rolling Along in New Jersey" booklet, Dept. of Economic Development "New Jersey's 12 Scenic & Historic Tours," Dept. of Conservation and Economic Development, 1964 "Empire of Sweden Upon Banks of Delaware River Short-Lived," The Sunday Call, May 29, 1938 "Jersey Revolutionary Loss Recorded in Old

- Inventories," The New York Sun, Aug. 6, 1938
- "Cross Recalls Early Settlers' Piety," unknown publication, Sept. 26, 1933
- "East Jersey-West jersey Boundary Stones Found," The Sunday Call, Dec. 1, 1935
- "Historic Peaks, Urged as National Parks, Once Scenes of Fire Signals for Colonies," New York Times, Dec. 22, 1935
- "New Jersey Was Noted for Its 'Cyder," Newark Evening News, unknown date
- "House of 1776 to Emerge From Time's Hiding Place,"
 Newark Evening News, Feb. 16, 1931
- "CWA Cut Curtains Historical Work," New York Times, March 25, 1934
- "What, Who and Where? When and How are Already Answered," Montclair Times, July 26, 1940
- "A History of the Somers Mansion" booklet, Herbert N. Moffett and Lewis D. Cook, 1942
- "The Cleveland House," Katharine D. Hill, Highlight, June 1937
- "Old Stone House in Bloomfield," Newark Evening News, May 2, 1934
- "A New Jersey Apprentice Indenture of 1680," New Jersey Historical Society Proceedings, April 1930
- "Stories of New Jersey," Bulletin 6, 1937-1938, Federal Workers' Project of the WPA
- "Some of History's Footprints: II," Theodora DuBois, Charm, June 1926
- "Once Upon a House," New Jersey Historic Houses
- "Old Essex Dwellings," New Jersey Historic Houses
- "J.A. Coe Homestead....Sturdy"
- "Colby Estate...Originally Farm"
- "Moorfield Home...Centarian"
- "Upsala College..'King's Folly"
- "The Lester D. Naugle House"
- "The Duke of York-Demarest Snuff-Box," Proceedings New Jersey Historical Society
- "Old Demarest Home in Bergen County," New York Times, Sept. 29, 1935
- "The Demarest house is off River Road between Hackensack and New Bridge"
- "The Battle Marker at Bound Brook"
- "Demarest House at Hackensack"
- "Three New Jersey Houses"
- "Old Davis Homestead," unknown publication, Aug. 14, 1936
- "Living History Book," unknown publication and date
- "Play Site is Urged at Home of Crane," unknown

publication and date • "Newark Refuses to Buy Home of Stephen Crane," New York Times, June 10, 1934 • "Renovation of Kearny House at Alpine Landing Discloses Interesting Sidelights," Montclair Times, Oct. • "Boxwood Hall" pamphlet, 1964 • "150-Year-Old House Comes to Light," Newark Sunday News, July 2, 1950 • "Stephen Crane Birthplace, Neglected, Offered to City," New Jersey Sunday, March 4, 1934 • "Transportation and Travel in Colonial New Jersey," Proceedings New Jersey Historical Society, July 1931 • "Here's 'Most Unusual House in Essex,'" The Sunday Call, Nov. 29, ? • "To Transfer Cleveland Birthplace," The Sunday Call, Sept. 30, 1934 • "State Will Maintain Cleveland Homestead," Montclair Times, Feb. 5, 1934 • "Grover Cleveland Birthplace" pamphlet, 1964 • "Valued Landmark Restored," The Dawn, Sept. 30, • "Cleveland Birthplace Being Restored for Centennial," Newark Evening News, Sept. 20, 1936 • "New Jersey to Get Historic Dwelling," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1934 • "Hitch in Acquiring Cleveland Shrine," New York Times, Aug. 20, 1933 • "To Public Service Gas Company, Dr." Oct/Sept, 1914 • "To Public Service Gas Company, Dr." Sept/Aug, 1914 • "To Public Service Gas Company, Dr." March/Feb, 1914 • "To the Montclair Water Co., Dr." July, 1914 • receipt, I. Seymour Crane sold to John Peterson, May 1914 • receipt, William Hughes sold to John Peterson, Jan., • receipt, William Hughes sold to John Peterson, Sept., • receipt, S.S. Middleton Coal Co. to John Peterson, July, • receipt, A.E. Stanhope sold to Mr. Peterson, Sept./Oct., 1914 • letter and envelope, Philip Goodell to John Peterson, Aug. 18, 1924 • Montclair Free Public Library card in envelope, for John Peterson

• receipt, John Peterson to Charles Byram, Nov., 1913

• "The Essex National Bank of Montclair, NJ" Christmas card, 1913-1914 • letter/envelope, from Mount Hebron Cemetery Association to John Peterson • "Annual Celebration of the Founding of Negro Masons in America by Prince Hall" pamphlet, 1946 • letter, from Essex National Bank to shareholders, Dec. 31.1913 • letter from Montclair Savings Bank to John Peterson, July 17, 1912 • receipt, Borden's Condensed Milk Company sold to Mr. Peterson, Han. 1914 • "To Public Service Gas Company, Dr." April/March, • "Vignettes of New Jersey's Early Days," Newark Sunday News, April 13, 1952 • "Legal Rates of Toll for old toll gate on Bloomfield ave," unknown publication and date • "Taverns," Cumberland Patriot, Spring 1976 • "Thousands in Jersey Answered Lincoln's Call to Arms," Newark Ledger, Oct. 24, 1935 • "New Jersey Clerics and Troops Hold Brave Civil War Records," Newark Ledger, Oct. 25, 1935 • "Jersey Troops with Sherman Marching Through Georgia," Newark Ledger, Oct. 26, 1935 • letter, from Pequot Library to Montclair Free Public Library, Aug. 13, 1980 • "Song Writer, 57, Dies in Hospital," Montclair Times, June 14, 1951 • "An Interesting Upper Montclair Tour," reprinted from Montclair Times, Jan. 22, 1959 (2 copies) • "Reminiscences by Montclair Old Timers, 1963" • letter, from Charity Speer Cole to Montclair Public Library, June 5, 1992 • The Upper Montclair Villager, Vol. I, No. 2, July-Aug, 1975 • The Upper Montclair Villager, Vol. III, No.1, Nov-Dec, • The Upper Montclair Villager, Vol. II, No. 1, May-June, 1976 • letters, from Mrs. Edgar Shehli, to Miss Waugh, 1963 • "The Union Congregational Church, 1882-1937" • "Houses in Upper Montclair which according to the Assessor's records are at least 60 years old," list made Jan.1959 • "An Interview the Mr. Dorman," The Sentinel,

unknown date

• "Reminiscences by Montclair Old Timers, 1963"

1	7	Early America articles	 "The Joseph Siegler Homestead," Montclair Trust Company News Letter, Jan. 1934 "Reminiscences of Speertown and the Early Years of Union Congregational Church," Dr. Morgan W. Ayres, April 13, 1932 "Cider's Season," Mary N. Ganter, Early American Life, unknown date "The Hardships of Travel," Diana Ross McCain, Early American Life, June 1992 "Dining in Old New Amsterdam," Peter G. Rose, Early American Life, Oct. 1993 "Make A Willow Lunch Basket," Bonnie Gale, unknown publication, Oct. 1992 The Upper Montclair Community Herald, Vol. I, No. 6, Jan. 6, 1950 (3 copies)
1	8	Articles, notes, etc. by Helen Peck Young	 "Miss Harriet Crane & Brother, Dr. F. Leroy Crane," April 1942 "Helen Young, Longtime Resident, 83," Montclair Times, Nov. 16, 1961 "Montclair Period Piece, Part V," unknown publication and date "Montclair Period Piece-Part II," Quest, Feb. 1954 "Montclair Period Piece-IV," Quest, April 1954 "Montclair Period Piece-Park V," Quest, May 1954 "Montclair Period Piece-Park V," Quest, May 1954 "Miscellaneous uncompleted notes made by Miss Helen Peck Young during the 1940s & 1950s" "Montclair Library for Release," Essex county activities of 1800s, January 27, 1949 "List of People who Might be able to Furnish Stories, Pictures, and Other Material Relating to the History and Tradition of Montclair," March 1942 "Readings for Heritage File," Montclair Public Library "Paper Carried Story of Town 59 Years Ago," Montclair Times, Feb. 26, 1937 "Early Montclair Roads," May 22, 1934 "Official History of Town Given at Celebration," Montclair Times, Feb. 26, 1937 Montclair Miscellaneous-Facts
1	9	Clippings of photos	 "Grade 1, 1929," unknown publication, March 21, 1974 "July Fourth Bicycle Contest," unknown publication, July 3, 1974 "A Class in Virgil, Montclair High School, 1916," unknown publication, July 14, 1977 "Grade 6, Watchung School, 1910," unknown publication and date "Grade 2, Rand School, 1933-1934," unknown publication, March 7, 1974 "Doctors Who Went Off to War in 1917," Montclair

Times, Aug. 29, 1946 • "Well Read'- Montclair!" unknown publication, Oct. 31.1946 • "Gaining First-Hand Knowledge of Nature," Montclair Times, Dec. 27, 1945 • "Scene at Recreation Department's Exhibit," Montclair Times, Feb. 22, 1945 • "Public Health Nursing Exhibit," Montclair Times, June 1, 1945 • "Scene at Montclair Police Exhibit," Montclair Times, Feb. 22, 1945 • "Montclair's Blue-Coated Finest as They Appeared in 1914," Montclair Times, Aug. 1, 1946 • "Montclair High School Group, 1890," unknown publication, April 18, 1946 • "Girls' High School Basketball Team," Montclair Times, Dec. 19, 1946 • "High School Class of 1890," Montclair Times, Dec. 27, 1945 • "Montclair Military Academy Scene," Montclair Times, Dec. 19, 1946 • "Academy Football Team- Vintage of 1891," Montclair Times, May 31, 1945 • "A.C. Football Team," Montclair Times, May 2, 1946 • "Military Academy Football Team," unknown publication, April 18, 1946 • "Montclair Military Academy Officers," Montclair Times, May 2, 1946 • "Shoulders Back, Eyes Front, Attention!" unknown publication, Jan. 31, 1946 • "Blue and White Team in 1896," unknown publication, April 3, 1946 • "Remember These Central School Students," unknown publication and date • "Now Look This Way, Please, And They Did," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1945 • "No Thoughts of Politics in These Days," Montclair Times, 1946 • "Chestnut Street School Kindergarten 1898," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1945 • "In the Days of Gingham and Calico," unknown publication, Dec. 20, 1946 "Montclair High School Graduating Class, 1895," unknown publication, Aug. 24, 1946 • "High School Class of 1888," Montclair Time, June 20, • "1884 High School Class Out on a Picnic," unknown

publication and date

			 "Election Day Party at Flat Rock No. 6, 1888," Montclair Times, Dec. 12, 1946 "Evening Gown of a More Lavish Age," Montclair Times, March 28, 1946 "Stately Dress of the Civil War Period," unknown publication, March 28, 1946
2	1	Photocopies of articles	 Graham's Magazine, Jan-June 1850 letter from Lucy Flemine on Azariah and Hannah Crane homestead "The Lackawana Station," unknown publication and date "Founding of Minnie A. Lucey Club is a Sidelight on American History," The Montclair Times, Feb. 26, 1937 (2 copies) "Buildings in Label Street Cradled Employes' Profit Sharing Movement," The Montclair Times, Dec. 10, 1935 "Montclair and Glen Ridge Described in Booklet as Attractive Suburbs," The Montclair Times, March 29, 1935 "Early Flight Here Described by Bruno," The Montclair Times, July 27, 1944 "Old St. Luke's Church in Background," The Montclair Times, May 1, 1929 "First Tenement Building in Montclair," The Montclair Times, unknown date "The Manshion House, as it Looked in 1891," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "View of Hillside Avenue," The Montclair Times, May 17, 1930 "Mt. Prospect Institute, Now Known as the Mountain House," The Montclair Times, May 29, 1929 "Sylvan Scene of Another Day," The Montclair Times,
2	2	New York magazine, November 18, 1996	Dec. 27, 1945 • original • photocopy
2	3	Montclair clippings I	 "Splendor in Glass," Historic Preservation, unknown date (2 photocopies) "A walk back to the 1700s in Little Falls," Paterson News, July 22, 1985 "Symbology Incorporated in Official Montclair Seal Conceived by Town Clerk Harry Trippett in 1894 and Adopted in April, 1917," Montclair Times, unknown date "5 Historic Districts Proposed for Montclair," unknown publication and date "Humanitarian Awards to Van Vlecks," The Montclair

Times, June 18, 1987 "Union Baptist Celebrates Centennial," The Montclair Times, Sept. 24, 1987 "Remembering Montclair's Heroes of Four Wars," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 "Station Stops for History," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 10, No. 3, Jan. 1985 (2 copies) Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 26, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder >"Members of Montclair Camera Club, 1899,"
"Remembering Montclair's Heroes of Four Wars," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 "Station Stops for History," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 10, No. 3, Jan. 1985 (2 copies) Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Remembering Montclair's Heroes of Four Wars," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 "Station Stops for History," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 10, No. 3, Jan. 1985 (2 copies) Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 "Station Stops for History," The Montclair Times, Nov. 19, 1992 Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 10, No. 3, Jan. 1985 (2 copies) Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
• Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 10, No. 3, Jan. 1985 (2 copies) • Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 • "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 • "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 • "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 • "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date • "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 • Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 • "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 • "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 • "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 • "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 • "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 • "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? • "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 • Folder
 Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 10, No. 3, Jan. 1985 (2 copies) Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 Currents of the Montclair Public Schools, Vol. 5, No. 2, May 1980 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Librarian Is Chosen," Montclair Times, July 25, 1968 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 ""Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Bequests Total \$259,000," unknown publication, July 17, 1952 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Women You Should Know: Mrs. Margaret O'Reilly," Montclair Times, Jan. 26, 1950 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Osborne Award for Peace Study is Announced," unknown publication and date "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Walter T. Smith Named Chairman," Montclair Times, May 11, 1934 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
May 11, 1934 • Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 • "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 • "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 • "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 • "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 • "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 • "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? • "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 • Folder
 Montclair Red Cross News, Summer 1992 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Whitman Budget Leaves Historians Fearing for a Commission's Future," New York Times, Feb. 25, 1996 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Catholic Schools Week," Montclair Times, Feb. 2, 1989 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
 "Autistic School Settles into Southwest," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
publication, Oct. 29, 1992 • "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 • "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 • "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? • "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 • Folder
 "Founding of Orchestra Commemorated Here," Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
Montclair Times, May 5, 1983 • "'Hard Put' to Escape Flouridation," Montclair Times, Jan. 3, 1957 • "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27, ? • "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 • Folder
Jan. 3, 1957 • "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? • "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 • Folder
 "Mini-Bus Routes," Montclair Times, March 27,? "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 Folder
• "3 Routes Planned," Montclair Times, March 20, 1975 • Folder
• Folder
- Members of Montelan damera diab,1077,
unknown publication and date
>"Montclair Day Nursery," unknown publication, Nov.
16, 1973 (3 copies)
>"Montclair postal employees, 1906," unknown publication, Oct. 12, 1972
>photo of kindergarteners, 1914/1915, unknown
publication, Oct. 19, 1972
>"Grade 6 at Nishuane School, 1928," unknown
publication, Oct. 26, 1972
>"Montclair Fire Department, 1949," unknown
publication, Jan. 18, 1973 > "Public Service Coordinated Transport Company,
1914," unknown publication, Jan. 25, 1973
>"Mondolin Club of Montclair High School, 1913-
1914," unknown publication, April 5, 1973

>"'Arts and Recreation: Dancing'," unknown
publication, April, 12, 1973
>"Chestnut Street School, Class of 1904," unknown
publication and date
>"Sledding, 1912," unknown publication, July 20,
1972
>"Spaulding School, 1930," unknown publication,
April 26, 1973
>"Kindergarten, Baldwin St. School, 1914-1915,"
unknown publication, Feb. 8, 1973
>"511-5 Bloomfield Ave, 1912," unknown publication,
March 1, 1973
>"Grade 4A Spaulding School, 1923," unknown
publication, May 3, 1973
>"St. Cassian's Church, 1937," unknown publication,
Oct. 5, 1972
>"Montclair High School, 1893," Montclair Times,
Sept. 21, 1972
>"Chestnut St. School, 1896," unknown publication,
Sept. 21, 1972
>"Ashland Hall, 1899," unknown publication, Sept. 28,
1972
>"'representatives of patriotic organizations [] at the
Washington Boulder for Washington Birthday Services'
1940," unknown publication, Sept. 14, 1972
>"Montclair school children, 1908," unknown
publication, May 24, 1973
>"Grove St. School, 1925," unknown publication, June
28, 1973
>"Hillside School softball team, 1927," unknown
publication, June 7, 1973
>"Corner of Bloomfield Ave and Park St., 1875,"
unknown publication, Jan. 4, 1973
>"Grade 4 and 5 at Spaulding School, 1916-1917,"
unknown publication and date
>"Dante Alighieri Society, 1940s," Montclair Times,
Sept. 28, 1972
>"Thanksgiving Day Gridders of 50 Years Ago, 1922,"
unknown publication, Nov. 22, 1972
>"Ida Madison, Florence Reeves, Lillian Goman,
1880s," unknown publication, Nov. 9, 1973
>"I. Seymour Crane, Dr. Levi Halsey," unknown
publication, Nov. 2, 1972
>"Freedom Train, 1948," unknown publication, Aug.
24, 1972
>"Montclair Art Museum, 1930s," unknown
publication, May 17, 1973
>"Grove St. and Cooper Ave, 1920s/1930s," unknown
publication, Sept. 26, 1973
>"Grade 7B, 1920," unknown publication and date

>"Watchung Grammar School baseball team, 1921,"
unknown publication and date
>group of schoolchildren on steps of school, unknown
publication and date
>"Grade 7 of Cedar Avenue School, 1909-1910,"
unknown publication and date
>"Grade 2 at Chestnut St. School, 1907-1908," unknown publication and date
>"James C. Fox, 1930s," unknown publication and date
>"Library Historians Seek Name of Past Owner,"
Montclair Times, April 10, 1947
>"Montclair Family Scene 61 Years Ago," Montclair
Times, April 10, 1947
>"Sunbeams' of Town's Old First Church," Montclair
Times, Nov. 4, 1948
>"Antiques," unknown publication and date
>"Montclair police department, 1900," unknown
publication and date
>"Belles of 1880s Arrive in Style to Visit Exhibit,"
unknown publication, Oct. 13, 1949
>"Baldwin St. School," unknown publication and date
>"A Favorite Visitor in the 1870's," Montclair Times,
June 21, 1945
>"School class," unknown publication and date
>"Corner of Glenridge Ave and Grove St., 1930s,"
unknown publication, June 1972
>"Winter Scene of Another Year, 1898," unknown
publication and date
>group of schoolchildren, teenagers, unknown
publication and date
>"Montclair Hook and Ladder Company No. 1,"
unknown publication and date
>"Montclair High School Band, 1940," unknown publication, May 27, 1965
>"Upper Montclair Fire House," unknown publication,
Dec. 2, 1965
>"Montclair Lions Club, 1920s," Montclair Times, Dec.
3, 1964
>"Shea family, 1890s/1900s," unknown publication,
March 23, 1972
>"Academy Football Team-Vintage of 1891,"
Montclair Times, May 3, 1945
>"Town Commission, 1947," unknown publication,
June 1972
>"Mandolin Club at Montclair High School, 1909,"
unknown publication, June 1972
>"Van Gieson Building, 1940s," unknown publication,
April 20, 1972
>"Grade 2 at Watchung School, 1914," unknown
publication and date

			>"Montclair High School," unknown publication and date (2 copies) >"The Mandolin Club," unknown publication and date (2 copies) >"Grade 8 at Watchung School, 1911," unknown publication and date >"Grade 8 at Mt. Hebron School, 1917-1918," unknown publication and date >"Unity Church post-fire, 1919," unknown publication and date >"Nishuane School, 1918," unknown publication and date
2	4	Montclair clippings II	 "pre-Revolutionary home at 108 Orange Rd," unknown publication, June 5, 1969 "African American YWCA at 159 Glenridge Ave," unknown publication, December 21, 1972 "Mt. Hebron School, 1890," unknown publication and date "Grade 6 Watchung School, 1911-1912," unknown publication and date "dancing class, Baldwin St. School," unknown publication and date "Grade 6 Watchung School, 1910," unknown publication and date "Grade 6 Watchung School, 1910," unknown publication and date "Grade 6 Baldwin St. School baseball team, 1912," Montclair Times, June 24, 1965 "swimming/water polo team Montclair Athletic Club, 1922," unknown publication and date "1917 edition of the Claremonts, baseball team," unknown publication and date "Grade 4 Watchung School, 1914," unknown publication and date "St. Luke's Episcopal Church," unknown publication and date "Accept Offer of Site," unknown publication and date "community dinner in honor of former Mayor Ernest C. Hinck, Hotel Montclair, 1915," Montclair Times, April 4, 1963 "Montclair police department, 1900," unknown publication and date "Crane's Pond," unknown publication, June 1, 1972 "Valley Diner, 1940s,"unknown publication, May 11, 1972 "Montclair Athletic Club," unknown publication, Aug. 2, 1972 "Grade 7 Hillside School, 1934-1935," unknown publication, June 1972 "Col. Edwin E. 'Buzz' Aldrin, Jr, breaking ground for YWCA on Glenridge Ave, 1967," unknown publication

and date • "Montclair YMCA," unknown publication and date • "Miss Foster's Grade 4 class, 1906," unknown publication, July 28, 1969 • "Hillside School Girls' Basketball Team, 1911," unknown publication, Oct. 13, 1966 • "Montclair High School graduation exercises at First Congregational Church, 1901," unknown publication, June 23, 1966 • "Hillside School faculty, 1915," Montclair Times, Dec. 22, 1964 • "Excelsior Hose Company No. 2, 1916," unknown publication, Nov. 3, 1966 • "Grade 8 Watchung School, 1911," unknown publication and date • "Grade 9 Mt. Hebron School, 1931," unknown publication, March 29, 1973 • "Old Boys' School Students in 1884," Montclair Times, Sept. 29, 1949 • "Ashland Hall Boarding School," Montclair Times, Dec. 6.1945 • "High School Geology Class-1884," Montclair Times, Dec. 8, 1949 • "snow scene," unknown publication, Aug. 1969 • group of schoolchildren, unknown publication and • "swearing in of Police Chief Thomas Claren, 1935," unknown publication and date • "Fife and Drum Corps of John Wheeler Post 94 of G.A.R. Montclair, 1882," unknown publication and date • "Mary F. Weeks, 1874" unknown publication and date • "Kindergarteners, 1899," unknown publication, Feb. 17, 1966 "Grade 3 or 4 Watchung School, 1908 or 1909," unknown publication, Nov. 4, 1965 • "recreation outing, 1930," unknown publication, Dec. 22.1965 • "Minnie A. Lucey Baldwin St. School," unknown publication, Dec. 29, 1965 • "Kindergarten, Watching School," unknown publication, Nov. 23, 1965 • "Breaking ground of War Memorial, 1924" unknown publication, June 2, 1966 • "Baseball game between police and firefighters, 1930s," Montclair Times, Feb. 24, 1966 • "Class of 1888, Montclair High School," unknown publication, July 14, 1966 • "Lest we forget' armistice day parade," unknown

publication, Nov. 11, 1965 • "Grade 9, Mt. Hebron, 1926-1927," unknown publication, Dec. 3, 1970 • "Watchung School baseball team," unknown publication, Aug. 13, 1970 • "St. James Episcopal Church, 1919," unknown publication and date • 3 women and 3 men, "c. 1889," unknown publication, April 2, 1970 • "Erie Railroad Company, 1906," unknown publication and date • "Grade 7, Chestnut St. School, 1910," unknown publication, Feb. 3, 1966 • "Metropolitan YMCA Tournament at Montclair Golf Club, 1936," unknown publication, Feb. 2, 1966 • "Glenfield basketball team, 1933," unknown publication, Jan. 20, 1966 • "George Washington School Christmas party." unknown publication and date • "Grade 1, Mt. Hebron School, 1918-1919," unknown publication, Oct. 22, 1970 • "Grade 2, Mt. Hebron School, 1919-1920," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1970 • "Grade 5, Spaulding School, 1922-1923," unknown publication, Nov. 12, 1970 • "Montclair Athletic Club baseball team, 1930," Montclair Time, June 10, 1965 • young boy and girl with dog, unknown publication, April 28, 1966 • "MacVicar's Montclair Military Academy, 1901," unknown publication, April 14, 1966 • "group in front of Montclair Library building," unknown publication, Feb. 10, 1966 • "Girls' ball team, Watchung School, 1912," unknown publication and date • "No Traffic Problem When This Was Taken," unknown publication and date • "Home of Township Leader," Montclair Times, Feb. 27, • "Recalling Horse and Buggy Days," Montclair Times, Oct. 9, 1947 • "Class of 1893, Montclair High School," unknown publication and date • "Pilgrim Church, 1901" Montclair Times, May 14, 1964 • "Fourth Ward Democratic Club, 1912," Montclair Times, May 14, 1942 • 6 women and a child on a picnic, unknown publication, May 14, 1964

- "Eureka Social Club basketball team, 1911-1912," unknown publication and date
- "Postmaster Edward G. Chamberlain and Mayor Charles G. Phillips, 1931," unknown publication, April 7, 1966
- "boarders outside, 1888-1889," unknown publication, April 10, 1968
- "Sunday School class, Old First Presbyterian Church, 1905," unknown publication, April 3, 1969
- men on horses with dogs- hunting trip? Unknown publication, May 23, 1969
- "Mt. Hebron Grammar School children?, unknown publication, May 8, 1969
- group of children, unknown publication, Feb. 26, 1970 (2 copies)
- "championship tennis team at Montclair Athletic Club, 1920s," Montclair Times, March 17, 1966
- "Mt. Hebron School, 1908," unknown publication, Nov. 4, 1969
- group of women sitting, Montclair Times, Nov. 21, 1972
- "Miss Mary E. Doublday's Primary School, 1907," unknown publication, Nov. 30, 1972
- "Hillside School students," unknown publication, Dec. 28. 1972
- "Grade 7 Watchung School," unknown publication and date
- "kindergarten, Baldwin St. School, 1924," unknown publication, Jan. 11, 1973
- "store and homestead of Phillip Doremus, 1889," unknown publication and date
- "South Fullerton Avenue," unknown publication and
- "In the Days of the Old Stage Coach," unknown publication and date
- "Sporting Enthusiasts of Yesterday," unknown publication and date
- "High School Class of 1890," unknown publication and
- "Jingle Bells in 1902," unknown publication and date
- "High School Class of 1888," unknown publication and date
- "In the Days Leading to World War I," unknown publication and date
- "When McKinley and Roosevelt Were Running," unknown publication and date
- "children at Baldwin St. Community House," unknown publication and date

• "Bloomfield Ave and Park St., 1940s," unknown publication, Feb. 18, 1971 • "Garden Club of New Jersey at Women's Club of Upper Montclair, 1947," unknown publication, Sept. 23, 1971 • street with horse cart and house, unknown publication, March 25, 1971 • 3 women dressed up and in dancing pose, unknown publication, Oct. 14, 1971 • "Grade 5, Bradford School, 1928-1929," unknown publication, Feb. 10, 1972 • "Montclair Mounted Troop, 1934-1935," Montclair Times, Nov. 16, 1972 • "fire house on Bloomfield Ave, 1890," Montclair Times, Nov. 16, 1972 • "Watchung School children, 1920s," unknown publication, Dec. 16, 1972 • "Montclair Heights Reformed Church," unknown publication, July 29, 1971 • "Montclair Women's Club," unknown publication, Summer 1969 • "Watchung School children, 1920s," unknown publication, March 26, 1971 • "Montclair bicyclists," unknown publication, March 11, 1971 • "town clerk, Joseph D. McKee, 1933," unknown publication, May 27, 1971 • "Grade 4," unknown publication, July 22, 1971 • "Grade 2, Mt. Hebron School, 1928-1929," unknown publication, Dec. 2, 1971 • "Grade 9, Mt. Hebron School, 1931," unknown publication, Dec. 29, 1972 • "Dedication Day 1908, Montclair State Teachers College," unknown publication, March 30, 1972 • "Mansion House on Bloomfield Ave," unknown publication, Feb. 3, 1972 • "Grade 5, Bradford School, 1928-1929," unknown publication, Feb. 10, 1972 • group of people in 2 automobiles, 1900-1906, unknown publication, March 2, 1972 • "students making model planes, 1940s," unknown publication, Feb. 17, 1972 • "Mt. Hebron school students, 1921," unknown publication, March 9, 1972 • "Library Historians Seek Name of Past Owner," unknown publication and date • "Boarding School Dating Back a Century," Montclair Times, Sept. 6, 1945

• "Valley Rd. trolley," unknown publication and date

- "South Mountain Ave, 1880s," unknown publication, Feb 28, 1974
- "2 women by garden gate," unknown publication, Jan. 10, 1974
- "Grade 3, Spaulding School, 1931," unknown publication and date
- "Montclair Fire Department," unknown publication, Nov. 8, 1973
- scenes of Montclair trolleys, unknown publication, March 20, 1969
- "First Doctor's Automobile in Montclair," unknown publication and date
- "First Methodist Episcopal Church," unknown publication, Aug. 28, 1969
- "Union Congregational Church," unknown publication and date
- several men and women posed in colonial attire, unknown publication, Aug. 26, 1971 (2 copies)
- "Montclair High football team, 1918," unknown publication, Jan. 6, 1972
- group of people sitting on steps outside, unknown publication, Feb. 5, 1970
- "Grade 8, Nishuane School, 1927," unknown publication, Oct. 8, 1970
- "Grade 8, Mt. Hebron School, 1925-1926," unknown publication, Nov. 24, 1970
- "North Mountain Avenue Scene 1885," unknown publication and date
- "Watchung School students, 1920s," unknown publication, Sept. 24, 1970
- "Grade 6, Spaulding School, 1920," unknown publication, Aug/Sept. 1970
- schoolchildren on front steps, unknown publication, Nov. 5, 1970
- "Sigma Sigma Sigma Fraternity, 1921," unknown publication, Aug. 23, 1973
- "Anna Badger Lloyd, 1895," July 27, 1974
- group of people sitting on front steps in casual manner, unknown publication, June 20, 1974
- "Montclair Plaza A.C.'s Honor Roll," unknown publication, Aug. 2, 1973
- "Grade 7, Hillside School, 1931-192," unknown publication, Dec. 13, 1973
- "J. Wheeler Baker, 1898," unknown publication, Nov. 15, 1973
- "St. Luke's Episcopal Church," unknown publication and date
- "Central School students, 1900," unknown publication,

Aug. 30, 1973
• "Grade 6, Spaulding School, 1934," unknown
publication, April 18, 1974
• "Grade 7, Chestnut St. School, 1911," unknown
publication, 1974
• "Park St. Garage, 1936," unknown publication, April
11, 1975
• "Mid-Park Lane, 1900," unknown publication, May 2,
1974
• "Grade 2, 1930," unknown publication, May 16, 1974
"Grade 8, Watchung School, 1912," unknown
publication, Sept. 10, 1974
• "Julius L. Wolff, 1936," unknown publication, June 6,
1974
• "May Pole dance, Mt. Hebron School, 1914," unknown
publication, Dec. 12, 1974
• building "Cleaning J. Wolff Dyeing" with automobile in
front, unknown publication and date
• "north side of Bloomfield Ave," unknown publication
and date
• "Grove St. School children, 1926-1927," unknown
publication, Dec. 12, 1974
• "Montclair High School Track Team, 1925," unknown
publication, Jan. 2, 1975
• "school children, 1904," Montclair Times, July 11, 1974
• "Grade 8, Mt. Hebron School, 1918," unknown
publication, Sept. 11, 1974
• "Grade 7, Mt. Hebron School, 1916-1917," unknown
publication and date
• "First Methodist Church," unknown publication, Feb.
15, 1973
• "Alfred Crane," unknown publication, Aug. 16, 1973
• "Valley Road," unknown publication, May 29, 1969
• "Church St. and Fullerton Ave.," unknown publication,
summer 1969
"Church Street, Montclair, Before the Parking
Problem," Montclair Times, June 20, 1946
• "Carpenter, old Mt. Hebron School," unknown
publication, Jan. 31, 1974
• "Holmes children, 1893," unknown publication, March
28, 1974
• "Montclair Fire Department," unknown publication,
Jan. 24, 1974 (2 copies)
• "Mid-Way Park," unknown publication, Feb. 14, 1974
• "Sunbeams' of Town's Old First Church," Montclair
Times, Nov. 4, 1948
• "Public School System-1878," Montclair Times, April
22, 1943

			• "north side of Glenridge Ave.," unknown publication,
			May 7, 1964
			"Greenwood and Glenridge Ave," unknown publication and date
			3 girls sitting on steps with kittens, unknown
			publication, July 5, 1973
			• hunters sitting under tree with dogs, unknown
			publication, Jan. 17, 1974
			• "view from Montclair Gold Club," Montclair Times, July
			11, 1974
			• "general store of Philip Doremus," unknown
			publication, Sept. 7, 1972
			"Delaware and Lackawana Railroad Station," unknown
			publication and date
			• "north end of Park St., 1895," unknown publication,
			June 12, 1969
			• "bird's eye view of Montclair, 1880s," unknown
			publication and date
			"Montclair Homestead of Another Day," unknown
			publication and date
			• "St. Luke's Episcopal Church," unknown publication,
			Summer 1969 (2 copies)
			 "Church St., 1900," unknown publication and date "Montclair Center during a state-wide air raid,"
			unknown publication, July 12, 1973
			"Montclair Central School buildings, 1885," unknown
			publication, March 15, 1973
			• "home of L.C. Earle, 1906,"unknown publication and
			date
			• "Lackawana Railroad Company, 1884," unknown
			publication, Dec. 14, 1973
2	5	Montclair	• "Hinck River- A New Water Course," Montclair Times,
		Clippings III	Aug. 3, 1889 (2 copies)
			• "North Mountain Avenue Scene 1885," unknown
			publication and date
			• "Montclair Then and Now," Montclair Times, Feb. 26,
			1937 • "Claverside School Montslair, NI" unknown
			"Cloverside School, Montclair, NJ," unknown publication and date
			• "Mansion House, Wright's Building," Montclair Times,
			Aug. 19, 1965
			• "Early Montclair Skating Ponds," by Arthur H.
			Churchill, Jan. 16, 1945 (2 copies)
			• three photo labels, "Upper Montclair from the
			Mountain about 1890" and "Isaac Sigler residence"
			• "Reminiscences of Old Montclair," Montclair Times,
			Feb. 19, 1959
			• "Bloomfield," from Historical Collections of the State of

New Jersey by John Barber, 1844
"Montclair Library for Release," "Exclusive to the
Newark Star Ledger, attention of Miss Anne Smith"
• letter accompanying copies of selections from New
Jersey Troops in the Gettysburg Campaign
• "New Jersey History: Tercentenary Brief Review"
• "Donald Walters, 56, A Former President of Montclair
State," unknown publication, Dec. 25, 1990
• "1889 Copy of Montclair Press Presents Picture of Our
Town 56 Years Ago," Montclair Times, April 3, 1947
"Manufacturing Out of Place," unknown publication
and date
"Crane Town," unknown publication, original
publication date Jan. 31, 1880
"Reminiscing-Little Girl in Old Montclair," Montclair
Times, May 28, 1963
• "Montclair, In 1876, Painted as Picturesque, Lovely
Village," Montclair Times, April 1, 1931
• "Days are Numbered (Lackawanna Terminal),"
Montclair Times, July 18, 1963
• "A Town in Search of a Window," New York Times, Oct.
30, 1977
• "Wedding Picture of 1870s," Montclair Times, Sept. 29,
1955
• "New Team to Manage Local Century 21 Office,"
Montclair Times, Sept. 8, 1983
• "Montclair Library for Release," assembling history of
Montclair private schools, Sept. 11, 1963 (2 copies)
• ""Montclair Library for Release," Montclair "starting
things more than once" (2 copies)
• "Our Fossil-Bearing Stones," Montclair Times, April 12, 1930 (2 copies)
• "The Old Montclair Quarry," Montclair Times, Oct. 4,
1934 (2 copies)
• "A Center for Doctors," Montclair Times, Nov. 24, 1964
• "Library Compiling History of Early Private Schools,"
Montclair Times, Sept. 26, 1963
"Montclair Library History Outlined on Anniversary of
Main Building," Montclair Times, April 15, 1948
• "Christopher Street'," Montclair Times, May 5, 1888
• "Montclair Library for Release," Indian Deed, Jan. 9,
1948
• "'improvements in Montclair'," Newark Weekly
Courier, May 13, 1871
• pasted onto very old letter, probably from around the
same time
• "Montclair Library for Release," Caroline S. Holmes,
Sept. 22, 1955

- "Montclair's Civil War Thanksgiving," unknown publication and date
- "Montclair in Photo-Gravure," unknown publication, Nov. 9, 1889
- "Headers from High Wheels and Touring on 'Safeties' Recalled by Dr. S.C.G. Watkins," Montclair Times, Aug. 10, 1934 (2 copies)
- letter, Montclair name changes, April 29, 1958 (2 copies)
- "As It Was," by Emelie Stehli, Jan. 1976
- "Popular Summer Resort," Montclair Times, Jan. 21, 1956
- "Sylvan Scene of Another Day," Montclair Times, Dec. 27, 1945
- "Gates Mansion was Montclair Show [...]," unknown publication and date
- "A Perfect Setting for Antiques," Montclair Times, Nov. 26. 1963
- "Mystery of the Old Toll House," Montclair Times, May 18, 1962
- "Montclair Home More than Two Hundred Years Old," unknown publication and date
- "Little White, Frame House Imperiled," Montclair Times, Jan. 11, 1973
- "Early Montclair- 1895," Montclair Times, Dec.?
- "Early Montclair-1900," Montclair Times, Sept. 27, 1930
- "Early Montclair-1860," Montclair Times, Aug. ? (2 copies)
- "Remember this Program?" unknown publication and
- "Fire Losses in 1931 Total \$66,724,17" unknown publication, Jan. 26, 1932
- "Town's Population Places at 42,0.. in Revised Count," unknown publication, Aug. 2, 1930
- "Population of Town Estimated at 44,300," Montclair Times, Aug. 21, 1934
- "Mayors and Commissioners 1916 to 1976"
- "Montclair Library for Release," Tercentenary comment, July 21, 1964 (2 copies)
- letter on N.W. Ayers, Sept. 11, 1963
- "The Public Schools, Exhibit on Old Montclair," Jan. 20, 1958
- letter on fourth-generations, March 6, 1965
- "For Fillers," April 3, 1958
- letter on Jacobsen's Sport Shop, Oct. 24, 1960
- letter on Helen Peek Young's notes, Nov. 17, 1964
- "For Fillers," July 1960

			 "Centennial Celebration, July Fourth, 1876" pamphlet "Montclair , in 1876, Painted as Picturesque, Lovely Village," Montclair Times, April 1, 1931 (2 copies) "Notes Taken from Montclair's Woman's Club, Dec. 13, 1935" "How Montclair is Pictured to Prospective Residents-Suburban Houses," unknown publication, May 25, 1889 "Social Notes of 1899 Show Vacation Spots Have Not Changed Very Much," Montclair Times, July 28, 1949 label, "U.S. Naval Aviation exhibit," Sept. 13, 1941 "Lafferty's Letters to Dooley," unknown publication and date letter to Louise R. Miller from Ohio Historical Society on photo reproduction policies, Nov. 8, 1954 "Lafferty's Letters to Dooley," Montclair Times, Oct. 25, 1919 memo to Miss Waugh from Miss Quigley on possible sources of Old Montclair material, March 24, 1955 "Town Album," unknown publication and date "Montclair's Advantages," Montclair Times, Feb. 26, 1887 "Town Population is Set at 51,800 by New Directory Computations," Montclair Times, July 23, 1935 "State Population Put at 4,041,334," unknown publication, Jan. 3, 1930 both attached to page from Reminiscences of Montclair "Old Montclair Quarry," Montclair Times, Feb 19, 1930 "Important Minerals Found in This Area," Montclair Times, March 9, 1944 "Rocks, Scenery, Minerals, and Ancient History of Montclair" "Springs on our Mountainside," Montclair Times, April 16, 1930 "Centennial Notes, No. 2, Feb., 1981, Union Congressional Church" (2 copies)
2	6	Montclair clippings IV	 Congregational Church" (2 copies) "Save Camp Glen Gray," Montclair Times, April 26, 2001
			 "Local Group Approaches Final Bid on Historic Camp Glen Gray," Montclair Times, April 19, 2001 "Can Local Afford to Live With the Montclair Connection?" Montclair Times, April 19, 2001 "Deputy Chiefs Sworn In; Council Approves Development Firm for Hahne's Property," Montclair Times, April 26, 2001
			 "From Retail Palace to Empty Eyesore: A Brief History of Hahne & Company; Hahne's Owners Hoping Lawsuit

			 Beats Nothing," Montclair Times, March 22, 2001 "Bloomfield Avenue's Twists and Turns," New York Times, Sec. 12, 1998 "Montclair Resident Witnesses Many Changes, Much Continuity," Montclair Times, Sept. 2, 1999 "State grant helps Montclair raise cash to save historic site," Star-Ledger, Oct. 20, 2000 "The Time has Come Today: New Clock is a Comfortable Sight," Montclair Times, July 19, 2001 "The Crane house was nothing to write home about," Star-Ledger, April 9, 2001
2	7	Montclair clippings V	 "The Only House on Plymouth Street," unknown publication and date (2 copies) "Mountainside Hospital, 1892," Montclair Times, Feb. 21, 1946 "Church Street, Montclair, Before the Parking Problem," unknown publication, June 20, 1946 "Montclair Soldier's Photo of Dachau," Montclair Times, June 21, 1945 "In the Neighborhood of the Crescent" and "One of Montclair's Early Settlements," unknown publication, Dec. 12, 1946 "Any Ice Today, Lady?" Montclair Times, June 28 (year?) "Pilgrim Chapel as it Appeared in 1901," unknown publication, Aug. 24, 1946 "Before Victory Gardens Occupied the News," Montclair Times, Nov. 26, 1946 "Former First Baptist Church Edifice," unknown publication, Dec. 12, 1946 "When Peace and Quiet was the Order of the Day," Montclair Times, Aug. 15, 1946 "Fairfield Street as it Appeared in 1904," Montclair Times, Dec. 12, 1046 "Laying of Cornerstone, St. Luke's Church," Montclair Times, Aug. 28, 1946 "In the Days When the Trolley Turned at Valley Road," Montclair Times, Aug. 15, 1946 "Probably a Big Storm Took This Tree Down," unknown publication and date "Station Square When the Horse and Wagon Held Sway," Montclair Times, Aug. 5, 1946 "North Fullerton Avenue at the Center," Montclair Times, Oct. 24, 1946 "First Montclair Free Public Library," Montclair Times, May 3, 1945 "Laying the Cornerstone for Congregational Church," Montclair Times, April 12, 1945
			• "Front Interior of 'Old First'," Montclair Times,

- unknown date
- "The Mansion House on Bloomfield Ave," unknown publication and date
- "Bloomfield Ave and Church St.," unknown publication, Dec. 7, 1972
- "Finchley Officials Get Montclair Gifts," Montclair Times, July 11, 1946
- "Montclair's Old Cider Mill," unknown publication and date
- "Upper Montclair Branch Library in 1905," Montclair Times, March 14, 1946
- "All Ready for an Afternoon Jaunt," Montclair Times, Dec. 12. 1946
- "Admiral Halsey Ought to See This," Montclair Times, April 18, 1946
- "Exploring the Countryside in the 1890s," Montclair Times, Nov. 21, 1946
- "Before the Days When the Auto Rules the Road," Montclair Times, Nov. 14, 1946
- "St. James Episcopal Church, Montclair Heights Reformed Church, Montclair Heights Public School, Mt. Hebron Public School," Montclair Times, Aug. 16, 1979 (2 copies)
- "Montclair postal workers, 1908," Montclair Times, July 20, 1978
- "Old Montclair Presbyterian Church," unknown publication and date
- "College Women's Club of Montclair, 1912," unknown publication, April 15, 1971
- "College Women's Club of Montclair, 1912," unknown publication, May 1971
- "College Women's Club of Montclair, 1913," unknown publication, April 22, 1971
- "College Women's Club of Montclair, 1916," unknown publication, May 1971
- "College Women's Club of Montclair, 1914," unknown publication, May 1971
- "Montclair police department, 1900," unknown publication and date
- "Pat Farrell's Gun Mill and Home, 1912," unknown publication and date
- "Mansion House, Wright's Building, 1890," unknown publication and date
- "Montclair school children, young teenagers," unknown publication and date
- "Needlework guild, 1950s," unknown publication and
- "Montclair postal workers, Verona Branch," unknown publication and date

- "Evolution of a Business Corner in Montclair Center Area," Montclair Times, Oct. 11, 1951
- "Anna Badger Lloyd, 1895," unknown publication and date
- attached are 2 index cards with genealogy on the family
- "Walnut St. Station," unknown publication, May 25, 1972 (2 copies)
- "Montclair Savings Bank, 1928-1929," unknown publication, March 22, 1973
- "Walloping, Galloping Trolleys Now Gone," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1956
- "They Serve the Town, John A. McCarthy," Montclair Times, Jan. 22, 1948
- "Montclair Scene, One Hundred Years Ago" and "Photograph Recalls Early Boys' School," Montclair Times, Oct. 19, 1944
- "'A Lasting Tribute': Pomp and Solemnity Marked War Memorial Unveiling Ceremonies 35 Years Ago," unknown publication, Nov. 10, 1960
- horse and buggy in front of house, unknown publication, July 15, 1971
- "[...] House fro, Water-Color by Kathleen Voute," Montclair Times, March 6, 1947 (2 copies)
- "Bringing Home the Cows," unknown publication, Jan. 3. 1947
- "Working on the Railroad," Montclair Times, Nov. 14, 1946
- "Erie Railroad Station, 1888," unknown publication and date
- "Back in the Horse and Buggy Era," unknown publication, Dec. 6, 1945
- "Never Mind the Bicycle Rider," Montclair Times, Dec. 12. 1946
- "Montclair's First Baseball Diamond," Montclair Times, May 2. 1946
- "Where Lucy Stone Lived," unknown publication, Nov. 20, 1945
- "When the Horse and Buggy Held Sway," Montclair Times, July 3, 1946
- "Once Town's Social Center," unknown publication and date
- "South Side Residential Property Sold," unknown publication, Nov. 20, 1945
- "First Montclair Children's Home," unknown publication, Nov. 1945
- "Old-Time Florist Shop," unknown publication, Dec. 13, 1945
- "Christian Union Church," unknown publication and

	•		
			 date "Now a Dwelling," unknown publication and date "Ashland Hall Boarding School," Montclair Times, Dec. 6, 1945 "Former Upper Montclair School," Montclair Times, Nov. 26, 1946 "Will These Days Ever Come Again," Montclair Times, Nov. 14, 1946 "No Western Frontier Town This," unknown publication, Dec. 12, 1946 "Town's First Police Station," unknown publication, June 27, 1946 "Former Montclair Business Scene," Montclair Times, June 27, 1946
3		Newspapers (whole papers)	• The Courier bound in a book >Vol. V, No. 26, May 20, 1801 to Vol. VI, No. 37, Aug. 4, 1802
4	1	Newspaper clippings (2017.048.006)	"At the High School," unknown publication and date ""Scene of Many Festivities in Montclair," unknown publication and date ""Venerable Townsman," unknown publication and date ""Appreciation to Former Pastor," unknown publication and date ""Civil War Memorial Placed," Montclair Times,? 27, 1926 "Mr. Philip Doremus," unknown publication and date ""Obituary: Philip Doremus," unknown publication and date ""Philip Doremus, "Father of Montclair," is Dead," unknown publication and date ""Walter Louis Doremus, Montclair Merchant, Die," unknown publication and date ""Four Score Years," unknown publication and date ""Kings, Princes, Savages, Sampson, All Reside in Montclair, Directory Shows," unknown publication and date ""Mr. and Mrs. E.B. Goodell Observe Golden Wedding," unknown publication and date ""Glen Ridge Boy Killed (James A. Mosely)," unknown publication and date ""Marriage Ceremony at seven o'clock" "Pupils Honor E.B. Goodell on His Eightieth Birthday," unknown publication and date ""Jarvie Memorial Library at Bloomfield, N.J." unknown publication and date ""Ladies' Parlor Looking Toward Reception Room," unknown publication and date ""Ladies' Parlor Looking Toward Reception Room," unknown publication and date ""Obituary: Ira Seymour Crane," Montclair Times, June

			3, 1925 "Wigited Coolidge Home" unknown publication and
			"Visited Coolidge Home," unknown publication and date
			>"An Active \$10 Bill," unknown publication and date
			• "Mt. Prospect Institute, Now Known as the Mountain
			House," unknown publication and date
4	2	Newsletters and pamphlets from other New Jersey Historical societies (2016.049.001)	 "Gingerbread by the Sea, Summary Ode to Victorian Cape May, NJ," Historic Preservation, July/Aug. 1988 "Scented Geraniums," Country Home, Feb. 1988 "Celebrating Women's History," History News, March 1983 "Field Report: For the Fund Raiser: Going the Extra Mile," History News, May-June 1988 Active Volunteer, Vol. 4, No. 1, Fall 1988 Shore Heritage Newsletter, Vol. 10, No. 3, Fall 1988 Shore Heritage Newsletter, Vol. 11, No. 3 The Castle Life: Passaic County Historical Society Newsletter, Vol. 19, No. 2, Summer/Fall 1988 Daughters of the American Revolution Magazine, Aug./Sept. 1989, "Henry Knox: A man in the shadows of history" "How to Read An Old House," Historic Preservation, Jan/Feb 1988 Historic Little Falls, Vol. 2, No. 2, March, 1989 National Historical Society, Gettysburg, PA, Vol. III, No. 2, May, 1973 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 22,
4		11	No. 5, Jan. 1992
4	3	Upper Montclair	• Vol. 1, No. 5, Dec. 30, 1949
		Community	• Vol. 1, No. 1, Dec. 1, 1949
		Herald	Vol. 1, No. 2, Dec. 8, 1949Vol. 1, No. 3, Dec. 15, 1949
		(2016.049.002)	• Vol. 1, No. 4, Dec. 22, 1949
		(======	• Vol. 1, No. 1, March 9, 1950
			• Vol. 1, No. 8, Feb. 9, 1950
			• Vol. 1, No. 9, Feb. 23, 1950
			• Vol. 1, No. 6, Jan. 6, 1950
			• Vol. 1, No. 7, Jan. 26, 1950
			• Vol. 1, No. 11, March 23, 1950
4	4	Montclair-	"Neighbors Fault Landscape Plan," unknown
		Related	publication, Aug. 25, 1994
		articles/	• "Mrs. Leibrecht Heads Jersey's Iris Society," <i>Montclair</i>
		nyspaper	Times, June 9, 1949
		clippings	>"Bellevue Branch Features Display," <i>Montclair Times</i> ,
		(2016.049.003)	Nov. 4, 1941
			>"New Drug Helps Paralytics," <i>Montclair Times</i> , unknown date
			>"Harry L. Derby on Bank Board," <i>Montclair Times</i> ,
			J L. L. C. C. J C. L. L. C. L.

	April 21, 1949
	>"Derby Given Merit Citation," <i>Montclair Times</i> , Nov. 18, 1948
	>"Harry L. Derby Plans to Retire," <i>Montclair Times</i> ,
	July 18, 1946
	>"Rutgers Elects Derby Trustee," <i>Montclair Times</i> ,
	June 18, 1941
	• "Who'll Save Those Beautiful []," unknown
	publication, May 13, 1965
	>"School Building Painting Delayed," unknown
	publication and date
	>"Would Use Old Building as a Museum," unknown
	publication and date
	>"Should We or Shouldn't We?" unknown publication
	and date
	 Montclair Matters, No. 12, Feb. 1940 The Montclair Journal, Vol. 2, Issue 1, April 1996
	Montclair Library for Release, "Bicentennial Series,"
	Sept. 2, 1976
	• "Montclair's Slave House to be Point of Interest on May
	4 Library Tour," <i>Montclair Times</i> , March 24, 1939
	• "A Handsome Picture," unknown publication and date
	(2 copies)
	• "Montclair's Big Mystery," New York Herald, March 25,
	1878
	• "Harry Bruno's 'Wings Over America' Relates
	Aviation's Thrilling Story," <i>Montclair Times</i> , Nov. 19,
	1942
	>"Biography of H.A. Bruno Appears in Magazine," Montclair Times, Nov. 16, 1937
	• "Serene and Patrician Montclair: 1876," <i>Montclair</i>
	Times, April 1, 1931
	>"Montclair, In 1876, Painted as Picturesque, Lovely
	Village," Montclair Time, April 1, 1931 (2 copies)
	• "Oldwick, NJ Circa. 1830," real estate ad, Mach 11,
	1984
	 Letter written by Thorton Kearoff during WWI to
	mother, unknown publication and date
	"Cultural Research Survey Now at Public Library,"
	Montclair Times, Oct. 14, 1982
	"Battlefield Maneuvers A Part of the Lesson for Students" Montalain Times April 16, 1002
	Students," <i>Montclair Times</i> , April 16, 1992 • "Julius Pratt marker," <i>Montclair Times</i> , April 11, 1968
	"George Inness marker," unknown publication and
	date
	• "Montclair Centennial marker," <i>Montclair Times</i> , April
	18, 1968
	• "Historic Controls Debated," unknown publication and
	date

- "5 Historic Districts Proposed for Montclair," *Montclair Times*, April 10, 1986
- "Crane House turns back clock to gentler time," *Star-Ledger*, Sept. 19, 1993
- "First Baptist Church of Montclair Closes Its Doors This Sunday," *Montclair Times*, April 26, 2001
- "Township of Montclair Notice of Meeting," unknown publication and date
- Letter, from Mrs. Thayer McLaren to Jack, Sept. 13, 1972
- Invitation to lecture on "Alexander Jackson Davis, Victorian Architect
- "Sunday Evening, March 5, 1911," page from pamphlet, torn in two
- "Sunday Morning, March 5, 1911," page from pamphlet, torn in two
- "Fear- Harold J." *Montclair Times*, Aug. 31, 1972 >"Harold J. Fear Succumbs at 76," *Montclair Times*, Aug. 31, 1972

>letter, from Lila N. McLaren to Anne Owen, June 6, 1971

>letter, from Fall River County Historical Society to Mr. Chance, April 16, 1970

- Letter, from Fred Branch to Jack Chance, May 31, 1971 >negative of Montclair Center
- Letter, from Helen Wilde-Collingwood to Mr. Simpson, April 19, 1939
- Letter, from Jessie Bouillier to J.E. Chance, Jan. 12, 1971

>"Historic E. Orange House Threatened by Demolition," unknown publication and date >letter, from Jessie Boutillier to East Orange Historical Society member

- "Capitol Art: Jersey history figures prominently in D.C. monument's décor," *Star-Ledger*, Jan. 14, 1990
- "Education," Montclair Times, May 16, 1996
- "Bicentennial Celebration Recalls Historic Meeting," Montclair Times, Nov. 6, 1980
- "A Variety of Uses for Site," *Montclair Times*, Dec. 22, 1981
- "Mountainside Hospital: 90 Years of Progress," Montclair Times, Sept. 24, 1981
- "Christmas time in the past," *Sunday Herald-News*, Dec. 16, 1979
- "Modern Day Women Rekindle Hearth, Beehive Oven Fires," *Indianapolis Star*, March 16, 1980
- "Church Service Turns the Clock to 1776," *New York Times*, March 1, 1976 (in envelope marked "Virginia Havcock")

- "Country Store is Open," unknown publication and date
- "Montclair Art Colony Documented at Museum," unknown publication and date
- "Historic Canals is Lecture Topic," *Montclair Times*, Nov. 13, 1980
- "A Taste of the Past: 18th-Century Cooking Over an Open Hearth," *New York Times*, Nov. 2, 1975
- "Camera Guild to Create Photo Record of Life Here," Montclair Times, April 4, 1985
- "Country Store Opens Its Door," unknown publication, Sept. 16, 1976
- "Museum Runs Time Line," unknown publication and date
- Montclair Times, May 30, 1996
- "Picture Yields 1,000 Words," unknown publication, Oct. 8, 1987
- "Three Centuries in the CBD," unknown publication and date
- "Snap Pix for Historical Society's Chronicle of Montclair Contest," unknown publication and date >"Photo Contest in Montclair," Star-Ledger, July 16, 1991
 - >"Snapshots," *Montclair Times*, July 18, 1991
- "Women's League Plans Tribute to Frieda Toker," unknown publication, Nov. 8, 1990
- "Sheperd Wins 'Nimrod' Poetry Award," *Montclair Times*, Oct. 14, 1993
- "Looking Backward," Montclair Times, Aug. 30, 1990
- "First Census Tally: 4.8% Loss Since '80," unknown publication, Aug. 30, 1990
- "An 80th Anniversary Celebration for YWCA," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992
- "Bond House Named Historic Site," *Montclair Times*, March 15, 1979
- "Anniversary Service At[...]," unknown publication, Oct. 29, 1992
- List of names and label for Minnie A. Lucy House photo (2 copies)
- >photo of children with one adult outside house (2 copies)
- "Montclair Athletic Club, 1891," unknown publication and date
- "private school in Montclair, 1897," unknown publication and date
- "The Caldwell Story," Michael Yesenko
- Montclair Times, Feb. 29, 1968
- An Exhibit of quilts and coverlets from the collection of the Morris County Historical Society booklet, summer

		1986
		• "Preserving the memory of the Morris Canal," Star-
		Ledger, Aug. 3, 1980
		• "Mr. and Mrs. Elias B. Littrell," unknown publication,
		Sept. 19, 1974
		"One of Montclair's Hallmarks, Its Stately Trees of Many Types," <i>Montclair Times</i> , July 19, 1951
		"Montclair creates contest to compile a pictorial history," <i>Star-Ledger</i> , July 21, 1991
		• New York Theological Seminary Catalog 1980-1982,
		cover page and history • Note, "Kip's Castle"
		"Historical Society Antiques Market" pamphlet
		"Appeal of Antiques, Author of History and Legends," unknown publication and date
		• "Early Lighting," unknown publication and date (2
		copies) • "Montclair Local History Collection"
		"Appeal of Antiques: Books in New Jersey's Past,"
		unknown publication and date
		"Feeling of Old Tree Recalls Planter who Read Bible
		Beneath It," unknown publication and date
		"Historical Material Sources Credited," unknown
		publication, April 22, 1943
		"North-Western Weather" unknown publication and
		date
4 5	Newspaper	• "South Fullerton Ave," unknown date
	clippings-	• "Town's Early Fire-Fighters," unknown date
	Historic from	• "Mark Andrews," unknown date
	Montclair Times	• "Bank of Montclair, as it is Today, and Building which
	(2016.049.004)	Proceeded It," unknown date
		• "Hostess Club to Visiting Federation Delegates," Oct.
		17, 1928
		"Probably A Big Storm Took This Tree Down," unknown date
		• "Those Were the Days," Sept. 18, 1954
		"Never Mind the Bicycle Riders," unknown date
		_
		"New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's
		"New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New,"
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New," unknown date
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New," unknown date "The Mansion House," unknown date
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New," unknown date "The Mansion House," unknown date "Before Victory Gardens Occupied the News,"
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New," unknown date "The Mansion House," unknown date "Before Victory Gardens Occupied the News," unknown date
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New," unknown date "The Mansion House," unknown date "Before Victory Gardens Occupied the News,"
		 "New Home Being Erected by Montclair Women's Club," unknown date "Mountainside Hospital: The Old and The New," unknown date "The Mansion House," unknown date "Before Victory Gardens Occupied the News," unknown date "A Sylvan Scene Little Changed by Time," unknown

- "Main Academic Building of Montclair Academy," unknown date
- "Library of State Teachers College," Oct. 10, 1928
- "Early Montclair: First Baptist Church," unknown date
- "Montclair Savings Bank" "First Church of Christ Scientist, Montclair," unknown date
- "Setting of Country Fair Tomorrow in Upper Montclair," unknown date
- "Montclair Churches: First Congregational," unknown date
- "First Baptist," unknown publication and date
- "S.S. Montclair Victory Hits the Water," unknown date
- "Exploring the Countryside in the 1890s," unknown date
- "Why Elm Street Received Its Name," unknown date
- "Early Montclair: First Fire House," unknown date
- ""Montclair Center as It Appeared in An Earlier Day," unknown date
- "Christian Union Church," unknown date
- "When McKinley and Roosevelt Were Running," unknown date
- "Former Upper Montclair School," unknown date
- "Catering to Montclair's Reading Requirements," unknown date
- "Site of New School Addition," July 28, 1928
- "Montclair Schools: Rand," unknown date
- "Montclair Schools: Grove Street," unknown date
- "Fairfield Street as it Appeared in 1904," unknown date
- "Before the Days When the Auto Ruled the Road," unknown date
- "On A Quiet and Peaceful Day Many Years Ago," unknown date
- "Montclair as it was When Town Was Known as West Bloomfield," Jan. 23, 1926
- "Early Montclair: First Montclair Athletic Club Clubhouse," unknown date
- "Here Lived Jonathan Hartley, Sculptor," unknown date
- "Popular Verona Lake Pastime Today as It Was Enjoyed Thirty Years Ago," Aug. 12, 1941
- "Montclair Schools: Mount Hebron," unknown date
- "stepping-stone walk between iris and peony blooms," unknown date
- "Graduating Class at Montclair Academy," Oct. 13, 1949
- "The Senior Staff of the Mountainside Hospital," unknown date

(2016.049.005) 16, 1972 • "One of Montclair's Earliest School Buildings," Montclair Times, April 10, 1947 • "Mt. Hebron School class," Montclair Times, Jan. 27,		
clippings (2016.049.005) • "After Two Centuries, It's Gone," Montclair Times, Nov. 16, 1972 • "One of Montclair's Earliest School Buildings," Montclair Times, April 10, 1947 • "Mt. Hebron School class," Montclair Times, Jan. 27,		 "All Ready for An Afternoon Jaunt," unknown date "Jingle Bells in 1902," unknown date "Old Time Property Changes Hands," unknown date "Where Washington Visited," 1972 "Memorial Day Observation," "Montclair Post Organized," May 31, 1919
	clippings	 "After Two Centuries, It's Gone," Montclair Times, Nov. 16, 1972 "One of Montclair's Earliest School Buildings," Montclair Times, April 10, 1947 "Mt. Hebron School class," Montclair Times, Jan. 27, 1972 "Scene on Union Street in 1890," unknown publication and date "J.E. Williams store," Montclair Times, unknown date "Independence Day parade, 1914," Montclair Times, unknown date "Independence Day parade, 1914," Montclair Times, unknown date "Old Crane building," Montclair Times, unknown date "Typical of Montclair Splendor of Yesteryear," Montclair Times, June 28, 1945 "Spaulding School," Montclair Times, unknown date "Montclair Central School buildings," Montclair Times, May 4, 1973 "Sylvan Scene of Another Day," Montclair Times, unknown date "Mt. Hebron School," Montclair Times, June 3, 1971 "First Congregational Church," Montclair Times, Aug. 10, 1972 "Bridge in Glenfield Park," Montclair Times, Jan. 13, 1972 "South Fullerton Ave home," Montclair Times, July 12, 1972 "Fourth of July parade, 1888," Montclair Times, July 8, 1971 "Montclair Renewal Becoming a Reality," New York Times, Dec. 18, 1983 "Guidelines for Getting a Street Tree Planted on Your Block," unknown publication and date "Chester Gets Mad," unknown publication and date "Plantings for Street Tree Pits," New York Times, June 23, 1983 Parts of article on housing in NJ, unknown publication and date "A Brief Vacation," Montclair Times, unknown date "Putting a Label on Your Local Tree," unknown

- "Court Overturns Law Permitting Churches to Veto Liquor Licenses," unknown publication and date
- "Paper Mill Playhouse loses tax-free status," *Star-Ledger*, Dec. 16, 1982
- "Yard-to-street trash plan in jeopardy in Montclair," unknown publication, Feb. 9, 1983
- "City Tries to Enforce Rules for Removing Garbage," unknown publication and date
- "In Montclair, \$2.5 Million 'Galleria," New York Times, Oct. 24, 1982 (2 copies)
- "Saving Trees and a 1741 Homestead," unknown publication and date
- "New Michelin and Diet Guide for Travelers," unknown publication and date
- "Flowering Trees for City Gardens," unknown publication, March 24, 1983
- "New Vogue: Company Culture," *New York Times*, Jan. 7. 1983
- "From Railroad to Retail Shopping," unknown publication and date
- "Central Business Refuse Pickups Eyed," *Montclair Times*, July 8, 1982
- "Stamford's New Mall Heightens Planning Worries," New York Times, March 12, 1982
- "Emid Cardell Works Hard," unknown publication and date
- "Fingerprinting Cuts Burglaries on S.I.," New York Times, Jan 28, 1982
- "Viable Recycling," unknown publication and date
- "Man of Many Maps," unknown publication and date
- "Neighbors battle mansion change," unknown publication and date
- "Slope 'Seed Money' Sought," unknown publication, Nov. 1980"
- A New- an Welcome- Phenomenon in Our-Society: The Volunteer," *Gazette*, March 17-24, 1982
- "Local Man is Named Head of Woolworth," unknown publication and date
- "Allentown, Pa,. Takes Pride in Making Do With Less U.S. Aid," *New York Times*, unknown date
- "Award to Mylan," unknown publication and date
- "Business Security Meeting Tonight," *Montclair Times*, July 16, 1981
- "Municipalities Battling Graffiti," *New York Times*, Aug. 29, 1982
- "\$5.5. million luxury home plan revealed," unknown publication and date
- "Hahne's plans to renovate in Montclair," unknown

			publication and date
			• "Revised Refuse Schedule For Bloomfield Ave,"
			unknown publication and date
			"Wanna Fix Your Firm?" unknown publication and
			date
			• "Prompt Action Needed on Church St. Plaza," unknown
			publication, May 25, 1978
			• "Official objects to Montclair drug clinic site," <i>Star-Ledger</i> , Jan. 12, 1982
			"Montclair Acts to Block Clinic for Methadone,"
			unknown publication and date
			"Lackawanna Plaza start hits snag," unknown
			_
			publication and date
			• "The New Trash Times," pamphlet, Dec. 1981
			• "Drug clinic faces a chilly reception in Montclair," <i>Star-Ledger</i> , Jan 5, 1982
			• "Red-Clad Disciples of an Indian Guru Build a Farm
			Community in Oregon," unknown publication and date
			>"Cult in Castle Troubling Montclair," New York Times,
			Sept. 16, 1981
			>"Sex," ad in unknown publication and date
			• "In Cedar Grove Post 7 Years, Kendall is Manager,"
			Montclair Times, Sept. 25, 1980
4	7	Montclair	• "300 Years Young: Montclair Library Reviews Official
		Newspaper	History of Area," <i>Montclair Times</i> , July 30, 1964 and
		Articles	August 6, 1964
			• "Opening of a New Era- 1916: 35 Candidates Vied for 5
			Posts on First Town Commission 50 Years Ago July
			11," Montclair Times, June 30, 1966
4	8	Newspaper	• "Direct Approach," unknown publication and date
		clippings	• "Council Develops Long-Range Plans," Montclair
		(2016.049.005)	Times, Nov. 1, 1984
		,	"Remodeling and Expanding in New Jersey," New York
			Times, June 27, 1975
			• "Montclair Mainstreet Project Inc.," Star-Ledger, Nov.
			2, 1985
			• "CDA Proposals Told," unknown publication, Jan. 4, 1979
			• "Crane House Christmas Open House Set," <i>Montclair</i>
			Times, Dec. 3, 1981
			• "Christmas time in the past," <i>Herald News</i> , Dec. 16,
			1979
			• "From the Mountain," <i>Montclair Times</i> , Aug. 23, 1979
			• "Front I Spiece," <i>Montclair Times</i> , Aug. 23, 1979
			"Some Recollections," unknown publication and date
			"School Grounds," unknown publication and date
			"Club House," unknown publication and date
			• "Four Public Buildings in 1901," <i>Montclair Times</i> , Aug.

- 16, 1979
- "A Road and Three Residences," *Montclair Times*, Aug. 16. 1979
- "Readers Responses Gratifying," unknown publication and date
- "Open-hearth Cooking: Why All the Full Over Hot Ashes?" *New York Times*, April 27, 1988
- "Feathered Star Quilt Donated to Historical Society," unknown publication and date
- "Montclair's First 100 Years," *Newark Sunday News*, April 7, 1968
- "Crane House Cookery Ideas," Newark Sunday News, Nov. 22. 1970
- "When a Spaceman on the Eagle Landed on Montclair," New York Times, July 29, 1979
- "Israel Crane House Built in 1796," *Herald-News*, June 25. 1968
- "'T.B. Crane' is Traced," *Montclair Times*, July 2, 1968 > "100 Years from Cranetown," *Star-Ledger*, May 26, 1968
- Label about photos of James Crane house
- >"Group Acts to Retain Homestead," *Montclair Times*, Aug. 5, 1965
- >"Crane House on New Site After Biggest Move," unknown publication and date
- >"Montclair Remembers," unknown publication and date
- >"Renovation Continues," Newark News, Aug. 28
- >"Crane House Offers Terhune Centennial," unknown publication, Jan. 25, 1973
- >"Crane House Displays Special Yule Décor," unknown publication, Dec. 14, 1972
- >"History of the Israel Crane House," pamphlet
- "Local Couple Active in Restoring Area Landmark," Caldwell Progress, Nov. 2, 1967
- Postcard of Israel Crane House
- "The Old Schoolhouse," *Montclair Trust Company Newsletter*, Oct. 1932
- "Inside of Israel Crane House," *Herald-News*, June 25, 1968
- "Bicentennial Celebration Recalls Historic Meetings," *Montclair Times*,, Nov. 6, 1980
- "18th century cooking survives in Montclair," *Herald News*, unknown date (2 copies)
- "Museum Lecture, on Worth Fashions," *Verona-Cedar Grove Times*, March, 1978
- "An Exhibit in Blue and White at Israel Crane House," Verona-Cedar Grove Times, March 1, 1979
- "May Sunday Events at Crane House," Montclair Times,

			 May 3, 1979 "Spinners All-Day Workshop at Israel Crane House," unknown publication, Feb., 1979 "Julia Berrall Names Interior Chairman," unknown publication, Jan. 1979 "Early Spring Craft Courses Offered at Crane House," Montclair Times, Feb. 15, 1979 "An Exhibit in Blue and White at Israel Crane House," unknown publication and date "Montclair Railroad Station," Antiques Newsletter, Vol. I-X, March 1979 "From Gore to Garlic: Reader's Holiday Fare," New York Times, Nov. 15, 1981 "May in Montclair to Focus on Town's Ethnic Heritage," Montclair Times, April, 1986 "Christmas Observance Reflects Change from Colonial Ways," Daily Journal, Dec. 20, 1962 "Christmas program in Crane House," Progress, unknown date "Christmas Celebration at Israel Crane House," Verona-Cedar Grove Times, Dec. 4, 1980
4	9	Newspaper clippings relating to Montclair Historical Society (2016.049.006)	 "Straight From the Hearth: An apple celebration," Star-Ledger, Oct. 6, 1988 "Old Fashioned Cider Pressing Highlights Apple Festival," Montclair Times, Oct. 9, 1986 "Exhibit Highlights Library Material at Crane House," unknown publication and date
4	10	Newark- Office of Essex Public Road Board, Newark Daily Advertiser (2016.049.007)	 Letter, from Office of the Essex Public Road Board to Lenos S. Crane, April 8, 1872 Newark Daily Advertiser," Vol. XXII, No. 35, February 11, 1853
5		Newspapers- Montclair and the U.S. in the 19 th Century	 Scrapbook, c. 19th century, Montclair (2016.029.004) Bound copy of <i>Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper</i>, No. 4, Vol. I Jan. 5, 1856 to No. 26, Vol. 1, June 7, 1956

 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter New Jersey Historical Commission: Chairmen of County Cultural and Heritage Commissions and County and Big Six City Bicentennial Committees New Jersey Historical Commission: Directory of Academic Historians in New Jersey, August 1978. New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 January 1971, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 February 1971, Number 6 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 March 1971, Number 7 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 April 1971, Number 8 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 May 1971, Number 9 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 June 1971, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 September 1971, Number 1 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 October 1971, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 November1971, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 December 1971, Number 4 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Book of Davs. Oct. 1971 to Sept. 1972 	Historical Commission Newsletter • Newsletter • Newsleresy Historical Commission: Directory of Academic Historians in New Jersey, August 1978. • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 January 1971, Number 5 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 February 1971, Number 6 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 March 1971, Number 7 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 March 1971, Number 7 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 May 1971, Number 9 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 June 1971, Number 9 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 September 1971, Number 1 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 October 1971, Number 2 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 November1971, Number 3 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 November1971, Number 3 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 December 1971, Number 3 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 December 1971, Number 3 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 December 1971, Number 3 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 January 1972, Number 1 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 January 1972, Number 5 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 January 1972, Number 6 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 June 1972, Number 1 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 September 1972, Number 1 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 October 1972, Number 2 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 November 1972, Number 3 • New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 November 1972, Number 3	6	Historical Commission	 County Cultural and Heritage Commissions and County and Big Six City Bicentennial Committees New Jersey Historical Commission: Directory of Academic Historians in New Jersey, August 1978. New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 January 1971, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 February 1971, Number 6 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 March 1971, Number 7 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 April 1971, Number 8 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 May 1971, Number 9 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 1 June 1971, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2
 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Reprinted from Oct. 1971 - Dec. 1973 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 January 1972, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 February 1972, Number 6 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 June 1972, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 September 1972, Number 1 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 October 1972, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 November 1972, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 December 1972, Number 4 (2 copies) 	 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 January 1973, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 February 1973, Number 6 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 			 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 October 1971, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 November1971, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 December 1971, Number 4 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Book of Days, Oct. 1971 to Sept. 1972 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Re- printed from Oct. 1971 - Dec. 1973 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 January 1972, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 February 1972, Number 6 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 June 1972, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 September 1972, Number 1 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 October 1972, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 November 1972, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 December 1972, Number 4 (2 copies) New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 January 1973, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 February 1973, Number 6

New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 May 1973, Number 9 (2 copies) New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 June 1973, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 4 September 1973, Number 1 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 4 November 1973, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 4 June 1974, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 5 November 1974, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 5 May 1975, Number 9 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 6 November 1975, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 6 December 1975, Number 4 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 6 March 1976, Number 7 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 6 April 1976, Number 8 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 6 May 1976, Number 9 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 6 June 1976, Number 10 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 3 September - October 1976, Number 1 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 September 1976, Number 1 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 October 1976, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 November 1976, Number 3 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 December 1976, Number 4 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Publications, 1976 - 1977 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 January 1977, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 February 1977, Number 6 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7 March 1977, Number 7 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7

April 1977, Number 8

May 977, Number 9

New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 7

- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 8
 October 1977, Number 2
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 8 December 1977, Number 4
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 8 February 1978, Number 6
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 8 May 1978, Number 9
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 8 June 1978, Number 10
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 9
 September, Number 1
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 9 October 1978, Number 2
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 9 November 1978, Number 3
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 9
 January 1979, Number 5
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 9
 February 1979, Number 6
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 9
 March 1979, Number 7
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 10 September 1979, Number 1
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 10 October 1979, Number 2
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 10 November 1979, Number 3
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 10 December 1979, Number 4
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 10 January 1980, Number 5
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 10 February 1980, Numbers 6
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 10 March 1980, Number 7
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 10 April 1980, Number 8
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 11 November 1980, Number 3
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 11 December 1980, Number 4
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 11 January 1981, Number 5
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 11 February 1981, Number 6
- Page from New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, May 1981

- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 12 February 1982, Number 6
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 12 March 1982, Number 7
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 12 April 1982, Number 8
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 12 May 1982, Number 9
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 12 June 1982, Number 10
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 13 September 1982, Number 1
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 13 October 1982, Number 2
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 13 November 1982, Number 3
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 13 January 1983, Number 5
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 13 1983, Number 7
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 15 October 1984, Number 2
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 15 June 1985, Number 10
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 16 September 1985, Number 1
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 16 January 1986, Number 5
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 16 April 1986, Number 8
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 17 September 1986, Number 1
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 17January 1987, Number 5
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 17 March 1987, Number 7
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 18 December 1987, Number 4
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 18 January 1988, Number 5 (2 copies)
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 18 February 1988, Number 6
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 18 March 1988, Number 7
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 18 June 1988, Number 10
- New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol.
 19 September 1988, Number 1

 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 19 October 1988, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 19 December 1988, Number 4 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 19 January 1989, Number 5 Pages from New Jersey Historical Commission
 Pages from New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 20 October 1989, Number 2 Page from New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 21 December 1990, Number 4 Pages from New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 2 February 1991, Number 6 Page from New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, December 1991 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 22 January 1992, Number 5 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 23 Marc h1993, Number 2 New Jersey Historical Commission Newsletter, Vol. 24 November 1993, Number 1